WORLD DIRECTORY



OF N.A. MEETINGS

VOLUME I



WORLD SERVICE OFFICE, Inc. NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS

16155 Wyandotte Street Van Nuys, CA 91406 (818) 780-3951

February 1985

TO THE FELLOWSHIP AND FRIENDS:

This Directory of Narcotics Anonymous meetings has been prepared from information received at the World Service Office. It is only as accurate as the information we receive, and we request that any information that is incorrect be brought to our

attention by sending a letter or note.

The 1985 edition of the World Directory includes corrections about information on meetings that had been found to be in error in the 1984 printing of the Directory. Corrections had also been printed in the quarterly updates printed during 1984, and sent to those who subscribed to the update service. We had anticipated that the original printing of the 1984 edition would require substantial correction, and we were right. Hopefully most of the information in this edition is accurate and will not require the volume or frequency of corrections needed for the 1984 edition. Accordingly only one update is planned for this edition.

Because only one update is planned for each volume of the 1985 edition, there will not be a subscription service for this edition. The update will be sent automatically after its printing, to every purchaser of a volume of the 1985 edition of the World Directory. The update is scheduled to be distributed in August 1985. The deadline for receipt of information for the update is as follows: For new meetings, February 15, 1985; for changes of information to existing listings (closed meetings, changes of time, date, place or meeting type) is June 1, 1985.

This edition of the Directory is divided into three separate

volumes based on a geographical division of the Fellowship. Those meetings in the United States appear in two sections with a third volume for the rest of the Fellowship. The division of the Directory in this way has been done as a convenience to users. Most users have clearly indicated that although information about meetings in distant places is interesting, it is seldom or never used.

Contained in the three volumes of the 1985 edition of the Directory, is information on over 3,700 meetings. represents an increase of over 1,500 meetings contained in the 1984 edition, after adjustment for meetings that were listed but had already been closed when the 1984 edition was distributed. The 1,500 new meetings represents a growth of 68 percent in the number of meetings since the cutoff date for information in the

1984 edition which was October 1, 1983. The fifteen months since that cutoff date reveals that approximately 100 new meetings start up each month. It is reasonable to expect that this growth pattern will continue indefinately.

An effort has been made to verify telephone numbers for hotlines and contact persons that are shown for each state. Information that we were unable to verify has been omitted.

Extreme caution should be exercised in the use of information contained in this publication. The anonymity of members of the Fellowship must be preserved at all times. The loss of anonymity frequently has dire consequences for the person whose anonymity is lost. Please use these guidelines for the protection of those in service, whose anonymity may accidently be compromised because their name or phone number is printed in this Directory. The Fellowship is in a period of rapid growth and these phone contacts may frequently be the home phone of a member. After a few years most if not all areas will be covered by local hotlines that are not an individual's personal phone. In the interim, we must provide protection for those willing servants.

that are not an individual's personal phone. In the interim, we must provide protection for those willing servants.

Before any phone number shown in this Directory is sent to any media outlet (radio, T.V., newspaper or magazine) or in any other way distributed or made known to the general public, the person or committee who answers the phone should be contacted and their consent obtained. Information about the meetings, their time, date, location, etc., should not be publicized outside the Fellowship, on radio, T.V., newspapers or magazines without prior consent of the group that conducts the meeting. These types of public information efforts should always be coordinated and approved by area or regional public information committees.

Some meetings are restricted in some manner by the owner or operators of the facility in which the meeting is being held. These are usually Hospital and Institution meetings. In many cases this information is shown in the Directory. For those meetings that have some restriction and the information about the restriction is provided, please check with the group holding the meeting or the institution before attempting to attend the meeting. This can frequently be achieved through the hotlines shown for the appropriate city or state.

The accurate publication of the Directory has resulted in many addicts attending meetings in places they visit that they might not have otherwise known about. This has resulted in many letters about customs discovered in one area that are different from those in another. Sometimes the letters about these differences have revealed actions that are contrary to the Twelve Traditions. Every effort should be made to resolve these situations within the group sponsoring the meeting. If resolution cannot be achieved, the Service Manual should be consulted for appropriate procedures to follow.

This year marks the thirty-second year that Narcotics Anonymous has been in existence. From the first feeting in 1953, and a few addicts who believed they could remain free from drugs, the Fellowship of Narcotics Anonymous has grown to a Fellowship of tens of thousands.

The first meetings may have lacked the finesse and structure our current meetings have, but they helped keep participants from using. In the early years, the Fellowship grew slowly and went through the growing pains of personalities and differing opinions of direction and philosophy. But by working the Twelve Steps and following the Traditions, stability in the organization and gradual growth resulted.

Acceptance of Narcotics Anonymous as an alternative way to avoid drug use was not achieved overnight. It took years of hard work and patience to overcome the barriers of suspicion, intolerance, and fear. By the late 1960's, N.A. began to achieve

recogniton and take a more permanent shape.

By the mid 1970's, the format of meetings and the structure we currently recognize were serving a fellowship that extended across the country and had members in remote places around the globe. Today, Narcotics Anonymous is a rapidly growing Fellowship with a strong presence in each Dominion of Canada, every State of the United States, and in sixteen other nations. Public and private agencies, governmental institutions and hospitals are flooding the Fellowship for requests for literature, books, advice and assistance in bringing recovery to thousands of people around the world.

Narcotics Anonymous will continue to expand as more addicts discover that recovery can be found in working the Twelve Steps and Traditions of the N.A. Program. This Directory of meetings is a testament to the growth and stability of N.A. There are over 3,700 separate meetings listed and more are being started every day.

Use this Directory well and often as the lives of addicts depend on getting the message of recovery to those who still suffer.

World Service Office

TABLE OF CONTENTS

ALABAMA	1	-	3
CONNECTICUT	3	_	5
DELAWARE			5
FLORIDA	5	-	16
GEORGIA	16	_	22
ILLINOIS	22	_	28
INDIANA	28	_	31
KENTUCKY	31	_	33
MAINE	33	-	34
MARYLAND	34		38
MASSACHUSETTS	38	-	41
MICHIGAN	41		45
MISSISSIPPI	46	-	47
NEW HAMPSHIRE			48
NEW JERSEY	48		53
NEW YORK	53		
NORTH CAROLINA	60		62
OHIO	62	-	69
PENNSYLVANIA	69		78
RHODE ISLAND	78		79
SOUTH CAROLINA	79	-	83
TENNESSEE	83	-	86
VERMONT			86
VIRGINIA	86	-	89
WASHINGTON D.C			90
WEST VIRGINIA	90	-	
WISCONSIN	92	_	97

```
ALEXANDER CITY
Thursday
     7:30 pm, Closed, Pelham House, 316 Pelham Street
ATHENS
Wednesday
     8:00 pm, Closed, 518 Clinton Street
BIRMINGHAM
Monday
     6:30 pm, Closed Disc./Gay, 2706A 7th Avenue South
     8:00 pm, Closed, 8713 Division Avenue (Roebuck Area)
Tuesday
     8:00 pm, Closed Disc., South Avondale Baptist Church,
                4022 4th Avenue South
     8:00 pm, 2706A 7th Avenue South
Wednesday
     8:00 pm, Closed, Althia House, 1212 30th Street South
8:00 pm, H&I, Restricted, 6869 5th Avenue South
     8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Last Wed. Mo. Spkr, 2706A 7th Ave. S.
Thursday
     8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Hal, Carraway Methodist Hospital,
9th Floor, 1600 26th Street North
               Closed, South Avondale Baptist Church,
               4022 4th Avenue South
Friday
     6:00 pm, Closed Disc., H&I, State of AL Dept. of Youth
Services, Roebuck Boys Campus, last Fri. of Month
               only, 8950 Roebuck Boulevard
     8:00 pm, Closed, 8713 Division Avenue
Saturday
    6:30 pm, Closed Disc., 2706 A 7th Avenue South
8:00 pm, Closed, South Avondale Eaptist Church,
               4022 4th Avenue South
Sunday
     2:00 pm, C/D 1st Sun O/D, Faith Lutheran Church
               (2nd House East of Church), 8713 Division Avenue
    8:00 pm, Closed Disc., H&I, Restricted, Hillcrest Hospital,
               in the auditorium, 6869 5th Avenue South
CULLMAN
Thursday
    7:30 pm, Closed, 321-1/2 2nd Avenue S.W.
DADEVILLE
Sunday
    4:30 pm, H&I, East Tallapoosa Hospital
DECATUR
Monday
    7:30 pm, Closed, 201-1/2 Holly Street
Friday
    8:00 pm, Closed, 201-1/2 Holly Street
Sunday
    7:30 pm, Open Spkr., 201-1/2 Holly Street
DOTHAN
    8:00 pm, Closed, The Haven, John D Odom Road
ELMORE
```

ALABAMA

Wednesday

Monday

7:00 pm, H&I, Draper Correctional Center

7:00 pm, H&I, Draper Correctional Center

FAIRFIELD

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., H&I, Restricted, Lloyd Noland Hospital Adolescent Care Unit, 701 Ridgeway Road

FLORENCE

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open, Trinity Episcopal Church, 410 N. Pine Street Saturday

7:36 pm, Open Disc., Trinity Episcopal Church, 410 North Pine Street

GADSDEN

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Closed, Mount View Addictions Treatment Program, 3001 Scenic Drive, 4th Floor

GUNTERSVILLE

Monday

12:00 pm, Noon, Fellowship House

Thursday

8:90 pm, Open Disc., Hawk Building, North Gunter Ave, (upstairs in A.A. meeting room for now)

HARTSELLE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, H&R, Block Shopping Center, Highway 31 South

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Open 2nd Saturday of month, H&R Block Shopping Center, Highway 31 South

HUNTSVILLE

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., 827 Wheeler Avenue

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed, 4410 McAllister

MADISON

Monday

7:30 pm, 1st 2 Mondays Open Disc, 2nd 2 Mon Closed Disc,, Madison Recreation Center

MOBILE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Mark's United Methodist Church, 839 Azalea Road

8:00 pm, Open Lit./Disc., 4475 Atlanta Highway

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Lit./Dics., 4475 Atlanta Highway

Saturday

7:30 pm, Southland Hospital

8:00 pm, Open, Murray Hall 3rd Floor, Spring Hill College

MONTGOMERY

Monday

7:30 pm, Literature Study Group, Meadhaven Hospital

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Lit./Study Goodloyd Community Center, 205 Perry Hill Road

Wednesday

8:00 pm, H&I, Restricted, Jackson Hospital, Psy. Ward, 4th Floor

Thursday

7:30 pm, Meadhaven Treatment Center, 2007 East South Blvd.

2

8:00 pm, Closed, Goodwyn Comm, Center, 205 Perry Hill Road

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 1809 Park Place

RUSSELVILLE

Monday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., 1st Presbyterian Church, 201 North Green Street

Friday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Franklin Electric Company, West Franklin Street, 4th Friday has Speaker

TUSCALOOSA Wednesday

nesday 8:00 pm, Druid Oaks, 4th Floor

Saturday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Grace Church Office, 601 University Blvd. East

CONNECTICUT

HOTLINE: 203/878-6580

BANTAM

Sunday

7:30 pm, RTE 202, Saint Pauls Church

BLOOMFIELD

Friday

8:60 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 4th Friday of each Month, 1st Congregational Church, Bloomfield Avenue

BRANFORD

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Trinity Episcopal Church, (Main Street on the Green)

BRIDGEPORT

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Urban Retreat, East Main Street 7:30 pm, Open, Madison Avenue (white Church on green)

DANBURY

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open, Madison Avenue (white Church on green)

HARTFORD

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed Inst., Hartford Corr. Center, 177 Weston St. (CLEARANCE REQUIRED) ONE WEEK NOTICE TO ATTEND

MANCHESTER

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Spkr., 104 Haynes Street

MERIDEN

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Trinity United Methodist Church, 145 Main Street

MIDDLETOWN

Monday

7:30 pm, Book Meeting, United Presbyterian Church, Seaside Avenue

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Rushford Treatment Center, 77 Crescent Street

Sunday

7:30 pm, Rushford Treatment Center, 77 Crescent Street

MILFORD

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., H&I, 3 Merwin Avenue

NEW HAVEN

Wednesday

8:15 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., Conn. Corrrectional Center, CLEARANCE REQUIRED, 245 Whalley Avenue

(contact Dan: 932-9787)

Thursday

8:30 pm, Trinity Lutheran Church, Orange Street

Saturday

7:00 pm, Open, Trinity Lutheran Church, Corner Orange and Wall Street

NEW LONDON

Monday

7:30 pm, Spkr./Disc., Saint James Episcopal Church, (between Hunington and Federal Streets)

NIANTIC

Thursday

7:30 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., Niantic Corr. Inst., Rt 156

NORWALK

Monday 7:30 pm, Norwalk Hospital, Stevens Street (conference Room B)

NORWICH

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Closed Topic Disc., Saint Vincent DePaul's Church, (Soup kitchen), 323 Main Street

Thursday

7:30 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., YMCA, 337 Main Street

ORANGE Friday

> 8:00 pm, Open Step Disc., Holy Infant Church, (Rectory Basement) 450 Race Brook Road

PLAINVILLE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Alt. Spkr./Disc., Congregational Church, 130 W. Main Street

PORTLAND

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed, Stonehaven, 325 Main Street, (clearance, call Dan: 932-9787)

Friday

7:30 pm, Men's, 25 Marlborough Street, Elmcrest Hospital

Sunday

10:30 am, Open Disc., Elmcrest Psy. Inst., 25 Marlborough St.

SHELTON

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Alpha House, 14 Coram Road

SOUTHINGTON

Monday

7:30 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., Saint Dominic's Church, Flanders Road

STAMFORD

Friday 8:55 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., North Street

TORRINGTON

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc./Spkr., 1/month, Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, 64 Berry Streets

CONNECTICUT

WATERBURY

Monday

7:30 pm, Open, Y.M.C.A. on the green, Main Street

WEST HARTFORD

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., St. Thomas Apostle, 873 Farmington

Saturday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., W. Hartford United Methodist Church, 1358 New Britain Avenue

WESTPORT

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saugatuck Congregational Church, 2nd Floor, 245 Post Road East, Rt-1

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Sagautuck Congregational Church, 245 Post Road East, Rt-1

Sunday

8:30 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., Hall Brook Hospital, Plan Building, 47 Long Lots Road

DELAWARE

HOTLINE:

302/429-8175

CLAYMONT Monday

8:00 pm, United Steelwkrs Union Hall, 3230 Philadelphia Pike

WILMINGTON

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Step, 1104 North Adams Street

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Stephens Lutheran Church,

13th and Broom

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 1st Fri. Spkr., Mt. Zion Luth. Church,

Lancaster Avenue and Bancroft Avenue

Sunday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Elsmere Presbyterian Church, New Road and Ohio

FLORIDA

DADE COUNTY

305/662-0280

JACKSONVILLE

904-398-4762 (LARRY)

BAY CITIES AREA

813/327-2627

813/877-0097

GOLD COAST AREA

305/537-0507

5

ALTAMONTE SPRINGS

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Closed, Palm Springs Road

AVON PARK

Wednesday

8:15 pm, Open Disc., Avon Park Correctional Institution

BARTOW

Friday

7:30 pm. Open, Primary Alcohol Rechibilitation Center, 2725 Highway 60 East

BOCA RATON

Monday

8:30 pm, Open, N.E. 2nd Street and Avenue

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., St. Gregory's Episcopal Church, 245 East Boca Raton Road

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., 9456 West Glades Road

BOWLING GREEN

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open, Route 29

BOYTON BEACH

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 4204 Manattee Avenue 8:30 pm, Open Spkr., Saint Joseph's Church, 3300 S. Seacrest Ave

BRADENTON

Monday

8:30 pm, Closed Basic Text Study, New Horizons,

Tallevest and Prospect Roads

11:00 pm, Open, Intervention Associates, 2975 Bee Ridge Road Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed, New Horizons, Prospect and Tellevast Road Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Sacred Heart Church, 1505 12th Avenue Saturday 8:00 pm, Open, 1501 12th Avenue

BROOKSVILLE

Monday

7:45 pm, Open, Brooksville Road Prison, Spring Hill Drive

BUSHNELL

Monday

7:00 pm, Open, Rt. 476, White Deer Treatment Center

Saturday

7:00 pm, Open, Rt. 476, White Deer Treatment Center

CLERMONT

Wednesday

8:00 pm, H&I, Route 27

CLEARWATER

Wednesday

6:00 pm, Open, 11300 U.S. 19, Horizon Hospital 8:00 pm, Open, 11300 U.S. 19, Horizon Hospital

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, 2740 Nursery Road

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, 820 Jasmine

CLEARWATER BEACH

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Palm Pavilion

COCONUT GROVE

Monday

8:30 pm, Open, 2750 McFarland

COPELAND

Friday

7:45 pm, H&I, Route 29

CORAL GABLES

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open Beginners, Univ. of Miami, 1210 Stanford Drive 8:30 pm, Open Disc., Step Mtg., Univiersity of Miami,

1210 Stanford Drive, Wesley Hall Foundation

8:30 pm, Spanish Disc., 39 Zamora Avenue

CORAL SPRINGS

Saturday

11:00 pm, Open Disc., 10021 West Sample Road

CROSS CITY

Thursday

6:40 pm, Open Inst., Cross City Correctional Institution, P.O. Box 1500

DAVIE

Friday

8:30 pm, Open, 5151 S.W. 61st Avenue

DAYTONA BEACH

Monday

7:00 pm, Open, Central Baptist Church in Fairview, 442 West Pairview, Avenue

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Central Baptist Church in Fairview, 442 West Fairview Avenue

Friday

8:80 pm, Open Disc., Reality House, 682 Old Daytona Road

DEERFIELD

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open, Deerfield Fire Station, Hillsboro Blvd. and Federal Highway

DE LAND

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 442 East New York Avenue

DELRAY BEACH

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open, 316 N.E. 3rd Street

Friday

10:30 pm, Open, 316 N.E. 3rd Street

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Crossroads Club, 316 N.E. 3rd Street

DUNEDIN

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Alt. 19 and Wilson

EUSTIS

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, A.A. Building, 115 Citrus

FLORIDA CITY

Tuesday 7:30 pm, H&I, Route 27 Wednesday

7:30 pm, H&I, Route 27

```
Thursday
```

7:39 pm, Open H&I, Route 27

FORT LAUDERDALE

Monday

7:30 pm, H&I (By inventation) Coral Ridge Psyciatric

Hospital, 4545 North Federal Hwy 8:45 pm, Open, 3020 North Federal Highway

Tuesday

11:00 am, Open, 2900 North Middle River Drive

7:00 pm, Open, 3020 North Federal Highway

7:30 pm, H&I (By Invitation), Broward Halfway House,

1015 N.E. 4th Avenue

8:30 pm, Open, 3020 North Federal Highway 8:30 pm, Open, 1601 East Las Olas Boulevard

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 3020 North Federal Highway

Thursday

10:00 am Open Disc., 3020 North Federal Highway 7:00 pm, H&I, 331 N.W. 27th Avenue

7:30 pm, Open, 2900 Middle River

7:30 pm, Open Beginners, 3020 North Federal Highway 8:30 pm, Open, 2900 Middle River 8:30 pm, Open, 3020 North Federal Highway

Friday

8:00 pm, 3020 North Federal Highway

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., Pinewood Lodge, 5151 s.W. 61st Avenue Saturday

10:00 am Open, 1000 S.W. 2nd Court 8:30 pm, Open, 3020 North Federal Highway

9:30 pm, Closed, 3020 North Federal Highway

Sunday

ll:00 am Open Disc., Times Square Club, 3020 N. Federal Hwy. 7:00 pm, H&I, 1601 East Las Olas

7:00 pm, H&I, Fort Lauderdale Jail, Broward Blvd.

7:30 pm, H&I, 5600 N.W. 9th Avenue 8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Murice Church, 2851 Stirling Road

8:00 pm, Open, 331 Tarpon Drive

FORT MEYERS Monday

8:00 pm, Open, 2709 2nd Street

8:00 pm. Christian Annex, Fiesta Drive South

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Saint Raphael's Church, Williams Drive, Fort Myers Beach

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, 2709 2nd Street

8:00 pm, Charter Glade Hospital

Friday

9:30 pm, Calvery Baptist Temple, Pine Island Road, near Del Prado Blinker Light

Saturday

9:30 pm, Detox Center, 2563 Cleveland Avenue, Across from Lee Memorial Hospital

Sunday

7:30 pm, Charter Glade Hospital, 6900 Colonial Blvd.

FT PIERCE

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Community College, IR Room

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Power Plant, 311 South 2nd Street

8:00 pm, Open, 7th Street and 1st Avenue

FORT WALTON BEACH

Mon, Tues & Friday

8:00 pm, St. Simons by the Sound Church, West side of F.W.B. on Highway 98, 28 Miracle Strip Parkway S.W.

GAINESVILLE

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open, 1206 S.W. 1st Avenue

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open, 1206 S.W. 1st Avenue

HALLANDALE

Tuesday

7:00 pm, H&I, 5100 Hallandale Beach Blvd.

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open, 5100 Hallandale Beach Blvd.

Saturday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 5100 Hallandale Beach Blvd.

HOLLY HILL

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Open Beg., 908 Ridgewood Avenue

Friday 8:00 pm, Closed, Unity Church, 908 Ridgewood Avenue

HOLLYWOOD

Monday

7:00 pm, Beginners, 3550 Hollywood Blvd.

8:30 pm, Open, 3550 Hollywood Blvd.

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Basic Text Study, First Presbyterian Church,

1558 Hollywood Blvd.

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 5100 West Hallandale Beach Blvd. (cafeteria)

HOMESTEAD

Monday

8:30 pm, Open, 106 S.E. 2nd Street

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open, 106 S.E. 2nd Street

Saturday 12:00 pm, Open Disc., 106 N.E. 2nd Road, Sacred Heart Church

HOMOSASSA

8:00 pm, Open, Homosassa Civic Club, Cherokee and Mason St., (Behind Fire Station)

INDIALANTIC

Monday

8:30 pm, Open, 2327 North Aia

INDIAN ROCKS

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, 2025 Indian Rocks Road

JACKSONVILLE

Monday

7:00 pm, Open Beg./Step Study, Orange Park Clubhouse,

673 Kingsley Avenue

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed, 7944 Smyrna

Wednesday

6:15 pm, Closed Inst., Dural Co. Jail, 400 East Bay Street

8:00 pm, Fort Caroline Pres. Church, University Club Blvd.

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open, Alcohol Rehabilitation Center,
Naval Air Station, Building #590, Keily Street
7:00 pm, Spkr., Orange Park Clubhouse, 673 Kingsley Avenue
8:00 pm, Closed, 6300 Beach Boulevard

Friday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Orange Park Clubhouse, 673 Kingsley Ave. 7:30 pm, Open, 9805 Alvin

```
Saturday
```

7:00 pm, Basic Text Study, 6916 Old Kings Road South #36 7:30 pm, Open, 2137 Park Street, Riverside

Sunday

11:00 am, Open, 1926 Walnut Drive 8:00 pm, Open, 2981 Parental Road 8:00 pm, Open Disc., 2137 Park Street

JACKSONVILLE BEACH

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, 1320 Roberts Drive

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, 1320 Roberts Drive

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, 1320 Roberts Drive

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, 1320 Roberts Drive

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, 1320 Roberts Drive

Saturday

7:00 pm, Open, 2nd Avenue and 6th Street 8:30 pm, Open, 2nd Avenue and 6th Street

Sunday 8:00 pm, Open, 1320 Robert Drive

JENSEN BEACH

Monday

7:00 pm, Open, 47 Commercial Street

Priday

8:00 pm, Open, Langford Park

JUPITER Thur scav

8:30 pm, Open, North Federal Highway

KEY BISCAYNE

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Agnes Church Rectory, 100 Harbour Drive

KEY LARGO

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Mile Marker 88-1/2

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Mile Marker 88-1/2

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Mile Marker 88-1/2

KEY WEST

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Closed, 5th Saint Baptist Church, Fellowship Hall, 2310 Fogarty Avenue

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., Medical Building, Truman Annex

Friday 7:00 pm, Open, 5th Saint Baptist Church, Fellowship Hall, 2310 Fogarty Avenue

LAKE BUTLER

Thursday

4:00 pm, H&I, Reception and Medical Center (Prison)

LAKE CITY

Tuesday 8:30 pm, Open, 707 North Market

LAKELAND

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Lakeland Hospital

```
LAKEWORTH
Wednesday
     8:00 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., Palm Beach Retreat, 16th and
                 Federal Highway. (U.S. 1), 1532 South Federal Hwy.
LANTANA
Monday
     8:00 pm, Open Disc., Church of the Guardian Angel,
                 2525 Cardinal Lane
     5:30 pm, H&I, Lantana Correctional Institute (Women)
LARGO
Monday
     8:00 pm, H&I, 5201 Umberton Road
Saturday
     8:00 pm, HaI, 13800 66th Street
Sunday
     8:00 pm, Open Disc., Suncoast Hosp., 2nd Floor,
                  2025 Indian Rock Road
LIGHTHOUSE POINT
Friday
     8:30 pm, Open, 3901 N.E. 22nd Avenue
MAITLAND
Wednesday
     8:00 pm, Open Disc., Lake Ave, Church of the Good Shephard
MARGATE
Wednesday
     8:45 pm, Open, 214 Margate Court
MELBOURNE
Tuesday
     8:30 pm, Open, 400 East Sheridan
Friday
     8:30 pm, Open, 400 East Sheridan
MIAMI
Monday
    11:00 am, HeI, 1861 N.W. South River Drive
   11:00 am, HaI, 1861 N.W. South River Drive
12:00 pm, Open Disc., 9400 N.W. 12 Avenue, Room 37
7:30 pm, Open, 9415 Park Drive
7:30 pm, HaI, 162 N.E. 49th Street
8:00 pm, Open, 6161 N.W. 9th Avenue
8:30 pm, Open Disc., 9025 Sunset Drive
8:30 pm, Open, 9415 Park Drive
8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Highland Park Hospital,
1660 N.W. 16 Court
Tuesday
     7:00 pm, Open, 673 Kingsley Avenue
     7:30 pm, Open Disc., 670 N.E. 69 Street
8:00 pm, SPANISH, 162 N.E. 49th Street
     8:00 pm, Open Disc., South Miami Lutheran Church,
```

7190 Sunset Drive

8:30 pm, Open, 2175 N.W. 26th Street

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 9990 North Kendall Drive 8:30 pm, Open Disc., Miami Beach Senior High School,

2231 Prairie Avenue

Wednesday 12:86 pm, Open Disc., 9400 N.W. 12 Avenue, Room 37 7:00 pm, H&I, 401 N.E. 26th Street

7:00 pm, Open, 5400 N.W. 22nd Avenue, Family Health Center 8:00 pm, Har, 926 N.W. 29th Street 8:30 pm, SPANISH, S.W. 62 Avenue and 74th Street

8:30 pm, Open, 2695 Biscayne Boulevard

8:30 pm, Step Study, Miami Bible Church, 11303 N.E. 13 Ave. 8:30 pm, Open, 103 N.E. 2nd Avenue, Advent Lutheran Church

```
Thursday
    12:30 pm, Open, 5500 Granada Boulevard
     7:36 pm, H&I, 162 N.E. 49 Street
     8:00 pm, Open SPANISH, 955 S.W. 3rd Street
     8:30 pm, H&I, 1861 N.W. South River Drive
8:30 pm, Beginners Meeting, 9415 Park Drive
8:30 pm, Open, 1200 N.E. 135th Street
8:30 pm, Open Disc., Temple Israel, 9900 N. Kendall Drive
Friday
     1:00 pm, Open, 162 N.E. 69th Street
     7:30 pm, Beginners, SMH Cont. Treatment Building, 7040 S.W. 61st Avenue
     7:30 pm, H&I, 12800 Biscayne Boulevard
8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., SMH Cont. Treatment Building,
     7040 S.W. 61st Avenue
8:30 pm, Open, 6161 N.W. 9th Avenue
     8:30 pm, Open, Christ Lutheran Church, 128 N.E. 6th Avenue
8:30 pm, Open, 414 Velarde
Saturday
    11:00 am, Open, Step Workshop, North Miami General Hospital,
12800 Biscayne Boulevard, 8th Floor
    11:00 am, H&I, 1861 N.W. South River Drive
     1:00 pm, Open Disc., 2095 Biscayne Blvd.
1:00 pm, H&I, 955 N.W. 3rd Street
     7:00 pm, H&I, 1201 N.W. 16th Street
     7:30 pm, Open, S.W. 62 and 74th Street
     7:45 pm, Open, 64th Street and Biscayne
8:00 pm, Open Disc., South Dade Alcohol Education Center,
7995 s.w. 112 Avenue
     8:30 pm, Open, S.W. 62 and 74th Street
     9:00 pm, Open, 64th Street and Biscayne
Sunday
     7:00 pm, Open, 10690 N.E. 5th Avenue
7:30 pm, Open, 7040 S.W. 61st Avenue
7:30 pm, H&I, 12800 Biscayne Blvd.
     7:30 pm, Open, 777 N.W. 30th Street
8:00 pm, H&I, 401 N.E. 26th Terrace
MIRAMAR
Tuesday
     8:30 pm, Open Basic Text Study, Saint Bartholemews Church,
                 University Drive & Miramar Parkway, N.W. corner
NAPLES
Monday
     8:30 pm, Closed, Grace Lutheran Church, 859 Banyan/
Tamiami Trail North
Wednesday
      8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Golden Gate Presbyterian Church,
                  4631 Sunset Road
     8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint John's Episcopal Church,
                  Crayton and Park Shore Road
Friday
    10:00 pm, Open, Grace Lutheran Church, 859 Banyan/
                  Tamiami Trail North
Sunday
    10:30 pm, Open Disc., 9001 Tamiami Trail East.
NAVARRE
Monday
      8:00 pm, 12 Oaks, U.S. 98
QCALA
Tuesday
      8:30 pm, Saint Patrick's Episcopal Church,
                  3803 N.E. 7th Street
Thursday
```

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Marion Health Citizens Center TLC Building, Martin Luther King Blvd.

ORANGE PARK

Monday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Clubhouse, 687 Kingsley Ave. (Upstairs)

Thursday 7:00 pm, Open Disc., Clubhouse, 687 Kingsley Ave. (Upstairs)

7:00 pm, Open, Clubhouse, 687 Kingsley Ave. (Upstairs)

ORLANDO

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Park Lake Presbyterian Church, Colonial Avenue and Highland

Friday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Colonial Avenuw and Highland

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 100 Columbia Street

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, 200 Riverside Drive

PALMETTO SPRINGS

Sunday

7:30 pm, H&I, Routes 17 and 19

PEMBROKE PINES

Thursday

8:00 pm, H&I By Invitation, South Florida State Hospital,

1000 South University Drive

8:30 pm, H&I By Invitation, South Florida State Hospital, 1000 South University Drive

PANAMA CITY

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, 6059 U.S. 98

Thursday

1:00 pm, H&I, 1000 South University Drive Friday

1:00 pm, H&I, 1000 South University Drive

PENSACOLA

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Y.M.C.A., 12th and Blount

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., H&I, 1221 Lakeview

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Step Study, 402 West Gregory

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, 1001 West Moreno

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Pensacola Y.M.C.A., corner of 12th and Blount Street

PLANTATION

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open, 7801 N.W. 5th Street

Saturday

7:45 pm, Open, 901 N.W. 70th Avenue

9:00 pm, 901 N.W. 70th Avenue

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint Benedicts Church, 7901 N.W. 5th Street

PLANTATION KEY

Saturday 6:00 pm, Open Disc., senior Citizen Center, US l

POMPANO BEACH

Monday

8:88 pm, Open Spkr./Part., Cypress Presbyterian Church, 950 South Cypress Road

7:00 pm, H&I By Inventation, Men's Detention Center, 1351 N.W. 27th Avenue

Wednesday

8:00 pm, H&I, 1351 N.W. 27th Avenue

Priday

7:00 pm, 1351 N.W. 27th Avenue

10:00 pm, Closed, 791 South Dixie Highway

7:00 pm, H&I, 1351 N.W. 27th Avenue

PORT CHARLOTTE

Saturday

8:00 pm. Saint Charles Borommed, East & Aqusta Streets

RIVIERA BEACH

Tuesday 8:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., 100 West 20th Street

Saturday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., 100 West 20th Street

ROCKLEDGE

Saturday

8:30 pm, Open, 1330 South Fiske Boulevard

SANFORD

Sunday

7:00 pm, Open, 1201 West 1st Street (AA Facility)

SARASOTA

Monday

8:30 pm, Open, 331 Pineapple Road

Tuesday 8:30 pm, Open, A Women's Place, 1227 First Street

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Tallevest and Prospect

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Doctor's Hospital, 2750 Bahia Vista Friday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., 1227 lst Street 7:00 pm, Open Disc., 2975 Bee Ridge Road, Suite #10

Sunday

6:30 pm, Spkr./Disc., United Methodist Church, 8521 Vamo Road

6:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., United Methodist Church, 8521 Vamo Road

SEMINOLE

8:00 pm, Open, Saint Pete V.A. Building

Sunday

6:30 pm, Bishop Road

SPRING HILL

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Lit./Disc., Westside School Bus Depot, Applegate Drive

ST. PETERSBURG

Monday

8:00 pm, Step Study, Saint Anthony's Hospital, 2nd Floor, 601 12 Street North

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, 2650 5th Avenue 8:00 pm, Open, Bay Piens Center, V.A. Building 8:00 pm, H&I, 2355 22nd Avenue South

```
Thursday
    8:00 pm, Open 4545 10th Avenue
Priday
```

8:00 pm. Open. 5400 Golf Boulevard

Tallahassee

Monday

6:00 pm, (every other week) Federal Corrections Institution, Capital Circ. East (minimum security)

8:00 pm, 805 North Gadsen Street, Room 201

Wednesday

2:00 pm, H&I, Federal Corrections Institution

Thursday

8:00 pm, 110 North Adams Street, Room 22

Friday

8:00 pm, Saint John's Episcopal Church, Room 6, Corner of Monroe and Call Street

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, 101 North Adams Street

TAMPA

Monday

8:15 pm, Open, 12708 North Dale Mabry

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open, 4004 Riverside Drive

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, 309 South Ceaser Street

Saturday 8:15 pm, Open Disc., Chads Church, Albany and Rio Vista

TITUSVILLE

Wednesday

5:00 pm, 4 East Main Street

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed, 4 East Main Street

VERO BEACH

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, 1216 21st Street

Sunday

8:00 pm. Open. 1216 21st Street

WEST PALM BEACH

Monday

8:30 pm, Open, 1022 North Olive Avenue

Tuesday

7:30 pm, H&I, 1181 North Olive Avenue 8:38 pm, Closed, 1841 North 45th Street

Wednesday

8:38 pm, Open Disc./Spkr., 418 Fern Street

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Basic Text Study, 418 Fern Street

8:30 pm, Open Disc., 1022 North Olive Avenue

Friday

8:30 pm, Open, 215 S. Congress Ave. & Chillingsworth Road

Saturday

6:30 pm, Open, 215 S. Congress Ave. & Chillingsworth Road

Sunday

3:90 pm, Closed Women's, 317 North Lakeside Court

7:38 pm, Open, 1841 45th Street

8:30 pm, Open, 1041 45th Street

WILTON MANORS

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc, Bio. Social Research Center, 1601 N.B. 26th Street

YARBOR CITY

Sunday

11:00 am, Open, 1613 9 Avenue

GEORGIA

ATLANTA 404/266-8179

GAINESVILLE 404/945-5570 (BOBBY)

RISING SUN CLUBHOUSE 404/428-0081

ALBANY

Sunday

7:00 pm, Closed, Sub Abuse Center, 419 Society Avenue

AMERICUS

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Beg. 12 Steps, Alcohol and Drug Service, Warren Avenue

ATHENS

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open, Athen General Hospital, Classroom IV

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open, 1st Christian Church

Friday 8:30 pm, Open, 1st Christian Church

ATLANTA

Monday

8:00 pm, H&I, West Paces Ferry Hospital, 5th Floor, 3200 Howell Mill Road N.W.

8:00 pm, Open, Step Study, Highland Club 1647 McLendon Ave. 8:00 pm, H&I, Andromedia, 310 Ponce de Leon Avenue

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open H&I, Georgia Regional Hospital,

Panthersville Road

8:00 pm, Women's, Highland Club, 1647 McLendon Avenue, N.E. 8:00 pm, Open, DeKalb Add Clinic, 1260 Briarcliff Road, N.E.

8:30 pm, Open, Psychiatric Institute of Atlanta, 811 Juniper Street, N.E.

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open H&I, Andromeda Club, 310 Ponce de Leon Avenue 8:00 pm, Open, Highland Club, 1647 McLendon Avenue, N.E.

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Northside Park Baptist Church, Log Cabin, 1877 Howell Mill Road, N.E.

8:00 pm, Open H&I, Peachtree Parkwood Hospital, 1999 Cliff Valley Road

8:00 pm, Open, Highland Club, 1647 McLendon Avenue, N.E. Friday

5:30 pm, H&I, Fulton Co. Alcohol Treatment Center, 265 Boulevard N.E.

8:00 pm, Open H&I, Physician's and Surgeons,

2355 Bolton Road N.W.

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Gay, Atlantic Gay Center, 848 Peachtree Street, N.E. 3rd Floor, Room A

8:00 pm, Highland Club, 1647 McLendon Avenue N.E. 8:30 pm, Open, Covenant Presbyterian Church, Peachtree St.

Saturday

11:30 am, Open, V.A. Outpatient Clinic, 354 Peachtree Street 8:00 pm, H&I, Peachtree Partwood Hospital, 1999 Cliff Valley Road, N.E.

8:00 pm, Open, Highland Club, 1647 McLendon Avenue, N.E.

```
8:00 pm, HaI, Peachtree Parkwood Hospital,
1999 Cliff Valley Road N.E.
```

10:30 am, Open, Highland Club, 1647 McLendon Avenue Sunday

11:30 am, Open Disc., Highland Club, 1647 McLendon Ave, N.E. 6:00 pm, Open, Saint Anthony's Day Care Center,

953 Gordon Street, S.W.

8:00 pm, Open H&I, Peachtree Parkwood Hospital,

1999 Cliff Valley Road

8:00 pm, Open, Highland Club, 1647 McLendon Avenue, N.E.

AUGUSTA

Monday

7:00 pm, Open, Augusta Area Mental Realth, 1253 Green Street Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed, 1217 Meigs Street

BRUNSWICK

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, 1551 Cochran Avenue

Tuesdav

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Coastal Area Community Mental Health Center, 1609 Newcastle Street

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc/Topic Spec. Problem, Coastal Area Comm. Mental Health Center, 1609 Newcastle Street

Saturday

8:00 pm, D.C. Charter by the Sea, Saint Simons Island

BUFORD

Thursday

8:00 pm, H&I, Buford Prison, (notify Bob Evans at 476-1947)

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open H&I, Buford Hospital Detox Center, Morningside Drive

CALHOUN

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, 1st United Methodist Church, Eastline Street 8:00 pm, Open Disc., 1st United Methodist Youth House,

East Line Street

CHAMBLEE

Monday

8:00 pm, Men's, Northside Clubhouse, 5259 Peachtree Road 8:00 pm, Women's, Northside Clubhouse, 5259 Peachtree Road Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Northside Clubhouse, 5259 Peachtree Road

8:00 pm, Open, Saint Paticks Episcopal Church, 4755 North Peachtree Road

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed, 4755 North Peachtree Road 8:00 pm, Closed, Northside Clubhouse, 5259 Peachtree Road Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Northside Clubhouse, 5259 Peachtree Road 8:00 pm, Open, Peachford Outpatient Clinic, 3913 North Peachtree Road

Friday

8:60 pm, Open Topic Disc., 5259 Peachtree Road

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Northside Clubhouse, 5259 Peachtree Road

11:00 pm, Open, Northside Clubhouse, 5259 Peachtree Road

11:00 pm, Open, Outpatient Clinic, Georgetown Shopping Center Sunday

1:30 am Open, Morthside Clubhouse, 5259 Peachtree Road 8:80 pm, Open, Northside Clubhouse, 5259 Peachtree Road

CANTON

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open, Open Gritters Library 880 Shaw Park Road

Wednesday 8:90 pm, Open, Canton Mental Health, 131 Elizabeth Street

COLUMBUS

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Saint Francis Hospital, (auditorium) Manchester Expressway

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Francis Hospital, (Auditorium) 3266 Manchester Expressway

CUMMINGS

Thursday

8:88 pm, Open, Forsythe County Mental Retirement Center Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Forsythe County Mental Retirement Center

DALTON

Wednesday

8:80 pm, Open Disc., Georgia Highland Center, 1407 Burleyson Drive

DECATUR

Monday

8:00 pm, Open H&I, V.A. Hospital, 5th Floor, 1670 Clairmont Road

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, North Decatur Presbyterian Church, Scott Blvd. and Medlock Road

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open H&I, 450 North Candler Street

DUBLIN

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, 601 Broad Street

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, V.A. Hospital, 5th Floor, 1670 Clairmont Road Saturday

6:00 pm, Open A.A. Clubhouse, East Dublin

DOUGLASVILLE

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Commercial Bank (O'Neal Rm), Church Street and Campbellton

DUNWOODY

Monday

8:90 pm, Closed, Peachford Hospital, Hunter Room 2151,

Peachford Road

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Peachford Hosp, Cafeteria, 2151 Peachford Road Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Peachford Hosp, Cafeteria, 2151 Peachford Road

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Peachford Hospital, 2151 Peachford Road

ELBERTON

Wednesday

8:90 pm, Open A.A. Building, Washington Highway

FAYETTEVILLE

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Presbyterian Church, Lanier Avenue

FORT OGLETHORPE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Tri City Hospital

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Tri City Hospital

GAINESVILLE

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Halt Club, 781 Green Street

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Halt Club, 781 Green Street

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Halt Club, 781 Green Street

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Basic Text Study, Halt Club, 781 Green Street

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Halt Club, 781 Green Street

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Halt Club, 781 Green Street

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open, Halt Club, 781 Green Street

GARDEN CITY

Friday

6:38 pm, Open, Coastal Correctional Institution

GRIFFIN

Thursday

7:30 pm. Open. Midway Apts.. Community Room, Wall Street

Sunday

4:00 pm, Open, Midway Apts., Community Room, Wall Street

HAPEVILLE

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Closed, Odyssey Family Couns. Center, 3578 South Fulton Avenue

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open, Odyssey Family Couns. Center, 3578 South Fulton Avenue

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Odyssey Counseling Center, 3578 South Fulton Avenue

HARDWICK

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Open, Rivers Correctional Institute

Thur sday 7:00 pm, Open, Rivers Correctional Institute

HAWKINSVILLE Friday

8:30 pm, Closed, St. Lukes Episcopal Church, Broad Street

JESUP

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed, Wayne Substance Abuse Ctr., 301 South

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Wayne County Substance Abuse Center Saturday

2:00 pm, Open Disc., Wayne Substance Abuse Ctr., 301 South

KINGSLAND

Saturday

7:30 pm, Open, Serenity Club, 311 Central Street

LA GRANGE

Monday

8:00 pm, Barnard Avenue Methodist Church, Rt. 5 Newton Road Saturday 8:00 pm, Open, Saint Marks Episcopal Church

LAWRENCEVILLE

Monday

6:00 pm, Open H&I, Gwinnet County Jail, 872 High Hope Road Tuesday

19

8:00 pm, Open, Bethseda United Methodist Church, 444 Bethseda Church Road, (behind church)

```
Thursday
```

8:00 pm. Closed, Bethseda United Methodist Church.

444 Bethseda Church Road, (behind church) 8:00 pm, Open H&I, Gwinnet County Jail, 872 High Hope Road

LEESBURG

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed, H&I, Lee Correctional Institution

LITHIA SPRINGS

Sunday

7:00 pm, Open H&I, Parkway Regional Hospital, 1000 Thornton Road

LOCUST GROVE

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, United Methodist Church, Henry County

LYONS

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open, 601 East Broad Street

Saturday 8:30 pm, Open, 601 East Broad Street

MACON

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, 332 New Street

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, 322 New Street

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, 332 New Street

Thrusday

8:00 pm, Open, Morningside Trans Ctr., 3033 Millerfield Road Friday

9:00 pm, Open Spkr., Charter Lake Medical Center, Riverside Drive

8:00 pm, Open, Morningside Trans Ctr., 3033 Millerfield Road

MARIETTA Monday

12:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road 8:00 pm, Closed, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road

Tuesday

12:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road 8:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road

12:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road 8:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road Thursday

12:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road 8:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road

Priday

12:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road 8:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road

Saturday

8:30 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road 11:00 pm, Open, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road

11:00 am, Open Men's, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890-B Atlantic Rd.

7:00 pm, Closed, Women's Mtg, Rising Sun Clubhouse,

890B Atlanta Road

8:30 pm, Closed, Step Study, Rising Sun Clubhouse, 890B Atlanta Road

MILLEDGEVILLE

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr., Central State Hosp., Howell Building

8:30 pm, Open, A&D Clinic, 620 South Wilkinson Street

Wednesday 8:30 pm, Open Disc., A&D Clinic, 620 South Wilkinson Street Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., A&D Clinic, 620 South Wilkinson Street

Friday 7:00 pm, Open, Central State Hospital, 2 N. Powell Building Saturday

2:00 pm, Open Disc., A&D Clinic, 620 South Wilkinson Street

NEWNAN Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Newnan Pres. Church, 38 Greenville Street

PEACHTREE CITY

Friday

2:00 pm, Open, Methodist Church

PERRY

Friday

7:30 pm, Open, Houston County Correctional Institution, Kings Chapel Road

RIVERDALE

Wednesdav

8:30 pm, Open, Flinto River Adolecent Center,

11 South Upper Riverdale Road

Friday 8:00 pm, Open, Clayton General Hospital, Mental Health Ctr., 11 South Upper Riverdale Road

ROME

Monday

7:30 pm, Open, Floyd Medical Center, Hospital Circle Drive

ROSWELL

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Epithany Bizantine Cath. Ch., Old Alabama Road

SAVANNAH

Wednesday 8:30 pm, Closed, Tidelands Mental Health Center, 607 Abercorn Street

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Georgia Regional Hospital, Unit 3

Saturday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Tidelands Mental Health Center, 607 Abercorn Street

Sunday

8:30 pm, Closed, Tidelands Mental Health Center, 607 Abercorn Street

Saturday

8:30 pm, Open, Chatham Clinic, 222 East 37th Street

SMYRNA

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Ridgeview Institute, 3995 South Cobb Drive Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Brawner Psyciatric Institute, S.A. Unit, 3180 Atlanta Street

8:00 pm, Open H&K, Windy Hill Hospital, Windy Hill Road Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed, Fire Dept., (Basement) 1290 Spring Street Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Young People's, Ridgeview Institute, 3995 South Cobb Drive

8:00 pm, Open, Brawner Psyciatric Institute, 3180 Atlanta Street

VILLA RICA

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Methodist Youth Fellowship Hall, North Avenue

WARNER ROBBINS

Monday

8:36 pm, Open, Crisis Center, Duke Avenue

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open, HODAC Crisis Center, Duke Avenue

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Beachbelt A & D Clinic, Green Street

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Houston County Hospital, #1 North

Saturday

11:00 am, Open, HODAC Crisis Center, Duke Avenue

8:30 pm, Open, HODAC Crisis Center, Duke Avenue

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open, HODAC Crisis Center, Duke Avenue

WAYCROSS Saturday

7:00 pm, Open, 618 Lee Avenue, Alano Clubhouse

Sunday

6:00 pm, Triangle Club

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., 618 Lee Avenue Alano Clubhouse

WRIGHTSVILLE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Christian Church Annex Building, N. Marcus St. 8:00 pm, Open, Christian Church Annex Building, N. Marcus St.

ILLINOIS

ROCKFORD HOTLINE: 815/964-5959

ALSIP

Thursday

10:30 am, Open Disc., Saint Terrence Rectory Basement,

119th and Rostner

AURORA

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Closed, (last Tues. is open), Fox Valley Fellowship Club, 1780 Farnsworth

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Martha's Art Mansion,

248 West Downer Place

BARRINGTON

Friday

8:00 pm, Willow Creek Community Church, 67 E. Algonquin Road

BELLEVILLE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr., Gateway Recovery Center, 409 East Main

BERWYN

Wednesday

8:00 pm, MacNeal Memorial Hospital, 3249 South Oak Park Ave.

BLOOMINGTON

Tuesday

8:00 pm, H&I, McRean County Law & Justice Center

Friday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Lighthouse Treatment Center, 702 West Chestnut

Saturday

10:00 am, Twin City Forum, 720 West Chestnut

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Lighthouse Treatment Center, 702 West Chestnut

CALUMET CITY

Thur sday

8:00 pm, Closed Topic Disc./Step, Saint Victors Church, (Jubilee House), 83 Price Street

CAMBRIDGE

Wednesday

8:60 pm, Closed Disc., 3rd Wednesday open Spkr., United Methdist Church, Basement, 120 West Exchange

CANTON

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, South Park United Methodist Church, 950 South 3rd Avenue

CHAMPAIGN

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Cole Hospital Cafeteria, 809 West Church Street

Wednesday

8:00 pm, H&I, Prarie Center Cafeteria, 122 West Hill Street

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Cole Hospital Cafeteria, 809 West Church Street

CHARLESTON

Tuesday

8:15 pm, Closed Disc., Eastern Illinois University Union Building

CHICAGO

Monday

7:00 pm, Open, Hyde Park Hospital, 3rd Floor, 5800 Stoney Island Avenue

7:30 pm, Open, 1st Mon. Open, 3rd Closed,
Youth Service Project Inc., 3942 W. North Ave.
7:30 pm, Saint Kavier's, Pacelli Hall, 3738 W. 103rd St.

8:00 pm, Philadelphia Church Coffee House,

5447 North Clark Street 8:00 pm, Mount Washington Hospital Treatment Center, Irving Park and Western

Tuesday

2:00 pm, Saint Stephen's Church, 3533 North Albany 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Xavier's College, 3738 w. 103rd St. 8:00 pm, Closed, 1st Tues. Open, Lawson YMCA, 30 West Chicago 8:00 pm, Closed Step Study, Sheridan Pavilion Hospital, 6130 North Sheridan Road

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Lebanon Lutheran Church, 13100 Manistee Avenue 8:00 pm, 2nd Wed. Open, Beginners Mtg., 2451 West Howard 8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Maze I, 3162 North Broadway

Thursday

7:30 pm, Jackson Park Hospital, 7531 South Stoney Island,

4th Floor

7:30 pm, Last Thurs. Open, Jane Adams Hull House, 3212 North Broadway (North of Belmont)

7:45 pm, Closed Disc., Resident Lutheran Church, 1050 West School Street

8:00 pm, St. Symphorosa Church Parish Center, 6200 S. Austin

8:00 pm, Mount Washington Hospital Treatment Center,

Irving Park and Western

Friday

8:00 pm, Step Mtg., Grant Hosp., 4th Fl. Cafe, 550 W. Webster 8:00 pm, Independance Park Field House, 3945 Springfield

Saturday 10:00 am, Northwestern Hospital, 320 E. Huron, Room 274

11:00 am, Gay, New Town Alano Club, 3238 North Clark Street

7:00 pm, 1st Sat Open, N.W. Hosp., 320 E. Huron, Room E & F 7:30 pm, Holy Cross Hospital, 68th & California (cafeteria) 11:59 pm, Saint Luke's Church, 2649 North Fransisco

Sunday

16:30 am, Closed Disc., Sheridan Pav. Hosp., 6130 N. Sheridan

3:00 pm, Open, Mount Washington Treatment Center,

Irving Park and Western

4:30 pm, Wesley Pav, N.W. Memorial Hospital, Dr Dining Room, 2nd Floor

7:30 pm, Billings Hospital, 950 East 59th Street, Room M347

8:00 pm, Episcopal Church of the Advent., 2610 N. Francisco

DECATUR Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Macon House, 759 West Macon

Friday

8:00 am, Open Disc., Macon House, 759 West Macon

DES PLAINES

Sunday

7:30 pm, Closed, 3rd Sun. Open, 1st Congregational Church, 766 Graceland

DOLTON

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed, Immanual Bethel Church, 14540 Lincoln Avenue

EAST ST LOUIS

Monday 7:30 pm, 7606 State Street

EDWARDSVILLE

Friday

8:00 pm, Closed, Last Friday Open, Saint Andrews Church, 406 Hillsboro at Buchanan, Speaker 3rd Friday

ELDORADO

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Egyption Mental Health, Rt. 45

ELGIN

Sunday

7:00 pm, Closed, Open 1st Sun, Passage, 695 S. State Street

ELK GROVE VILLAGE

Saturday

9:30 am, Closed, 1st Sat. Open, Alexian Brothers Hospital, 800 Beisterfield Road, Niehoff Pavilion

ELMHURST

Friday

8:00 pm, 1st Presbyterian Church of Elmhurst, 367 Spring Road

EVANSTON Monday

8:00 pm, 2nd Mon. Open, Evanston Hospital, Alcoholism Unit, AIS 4 North, 2650 Ridge

Saturday

7:30 pm, Closed Topic Disc., Wheadon Methodist Church, 2214 Ridge at Noyes

FLOSSMOOR

Sunday

8:00 pm, 1st Sun Open, Saint Paul's Episcopal Church, Park Drive and Leavitt

FRANKLIN PARK

Monday

7:30 pm, Resurrection Church, 9920 Grand, 1st Monday Open

FREEPORT

Thursday

6:30 pm, Closed, 565 North Turner

Saturday

10:00 am, Closed, 565 North Turner

GALESBURG

Wednesday

8:90 pm, Closed Disc., Cottage Hospital, Room ØlD, 695 North Kellogg

Saturday

1:00 pm, Closed Disc., Cottage Hospital, Room 01D, 695 North Kellogg

GLENVIEW

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Glenview Naval Air Station, 2nd Deck, Main Gate on West Lake, Human Croals

GRANITE CITY

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Closed last Wed. Spkr, Quad Club, 19th & Grand Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Closed 2nd Sat., Spkr last Sat., ARCH House, 2049 State Street

GREAT LAKES

Friday

8:00 pm, Forrestal Village Church, Naval Housing, Ohio Avenue

JOLIET

Friday

8:00 pm, Faith Lutheran Church, Glenview and Midland 8:00 pm, Saint Joseph's Hospital

KANKAKEE

Saturday

8:00 pm, Saint Paul's Episcopal Church

LANSING

Saturday

10:30 am, Lansing Police Station, Lake and Henry Streets

MACOMB

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Newman Center, 1401 University Drive Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Lutheran Student Center, 404 N. Clay

METROPOLIS

Friday

7:30 pm, Closed Basic Text Study, Saint Luke's Lutheran Church

MT VERNON

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, Good Samaritan Hospital, N. 4th St and Ferry

NORMAL

Monday

8:66 pm, Brokow Hospital, Franklin and Virginia

Wednesday

8:60 pm, Brokow Hospital, Franklin and Virginia

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Metcalf School, University Street, I.S.U. Campus, Room 239

NORRIDGE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Step Study, Norridge Nursing Center, 7001 W. Cullom

OAKLAWN

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc, Christ Hospital, 5th Floor,

4400 West 95th

8:30 pm, Closed Disc, Christ Hospital, Employees Lounge, 4400 West 95th Street, (at Kostner)

Friday

8:30 pm, 1st United Methodist Church, 100th and Central

OTTAWA

Saturday

7:00 pm, Ottawa Community Hospital, Route 6 East

PALATINE

Thursday

8:30 pm, Wood Street and Plum Grove Road

PARK FOREST Monday

8:30 pm, 236 North Sheridan

PEORIA

Monday

8:00 pm, 6707 North Sheridan

Tuesday

6:00 pm, Stonehenge Treatment Center, 1015 West McBean 8:00 pm, 6707 North Sheridan

Wednesday

8:00 pm, 6707 North Sheridan

Thursday

12:00 pm, 6707 North Sheridan

8:00 pm, 6707 North Sheridan Friday

8:00 pm, 6707 North Sheridan

Saturday

8:00 pm, H&I, Proctor Hospital, 4th Floor, Chemical

Dependency Center, 5409 North Knoxville 8:00 pm, lst Saturday Open Disc., 6707 North Sheridan Road

Sunday

6:00 pm, 6707 North Sheridan

PEKIN

Sunday

11:00 am, 311 Barbara Drive

PONTIAC

Saturday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Downtown Pontiac, 119 North Mill St.

QUINCY

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Mary's Hospital, 1415 Vermont Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 5th York

Sunday 8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Mary's Hospital, 1415 Vermont

ROCK ISLAND

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed, Riverisde Retreat, 3047 9th Avenue

Tuesday

9:00 am, Closed, Riverside Retreat, 3047 9th Avenue 8:00 pm, Closed, Riverside Retreat, 3047 9th Avenue

Thursday
9:90 am, Closed Disc., Riverside Retreat, 3047 9th Avenue
8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Riverside Retreat, 3047 9th Avenue

Saturday

8:90 pm, Closed Disc., Riverside Retreat, 3947 9th Avenue

ROCKFORD

Monday

12:90 pm, Court Street Methodist Church, (Basement). 215 N. Court St. 5:00 pm, Closed Lit. Study, Emanual Episcopal Church, 412 N. Church Street

Tuesday

12:00 pm, Closed, 1055 East State

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Rockford Memorial Hospital, Classroom A, 2400 North Rockton Avenue

Thursday

5:00 pm, Closed, Group Conscience, Corner of Church & Park, 412 North Church Street

Friday

1:00 pm, Closed Disc., Court Street Methodist Church, (basement) 215 North Court Street

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 515 North Main Street

ROUND LAKE

Saturday

8:00 pm, Closed Step/Disc., Father Berger Hall, 114 North Lincoln, (in basement)

SHOREWOOD

Sunday

7:60 pm, Shorewood Village Hall, Route 52

SPRINGFIELD

Monday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., 1st Presbyterian Church, South 7th and East Capitol

Friday

7:38 pm, Closed Disc., Ryerson Center, 737 South Fifth

TINLEY PARK

Saturday

18:80 am, Open Beg., Mental Health Center, Oak Hall 7400 West 183rd Street

URBAWA

4:00 pm, Mercy Hospital, Urbawa room next to cafe

VANDALIA

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Payette County Hospital, (Conference Room), 7th and Taylor

WATERLOO

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., 424 West 4th Street

WAUKEGAN

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Bridge House, 3016 Grand Avenue

Thursday 8:88 pm, Closed, 3rd Thurs. open, Belvidere Medical Center, (basement), 2400 Belvidere Road

WESTERN SPRINGS

Thursday

8:00 pm, Step Study, Saint James Lutheran Church, 51st and Johnson

WOODSTOCK

Monday

7:00 pm, 224 West Judd Street

INDIANA

ANDERSON

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint John's Hospital, Classroom E, 2nd Floor, 2015 Jackson

Tuesday

11:00 am, Open Disc., Madison Co. Center Mental Health, 22 and Brown Rooms, 234 or 237

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Medical Arts Building, Comm. Hospital, North Madison Avenue

11:00 pm, Saint John's Hospital, (private dining room in basement), 2015 Jackson Street

ANGOLA

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed, Cameron Hospital, 416 East Maumee

BLOOMINGTON

Tuesday
6:30 pm, 12-24 Club, 801 West 11th Street Thursday

6:30 pm, Open Disc., Ray of Love (Half-way House), 2295 Bloomfield Road

Sunday

6:30 pm, Bloomington Detox, 7th and Rogers

CHESTERTON

Thursday

8:00 pm, St. John's United Church, corner of 3rd & Lincoln

COLUMBUS Sunday

7:30 pm, Open, Koala Center, 2223 Poshard Drive

CONNERSVILLE

Thursday

7:30 pm, Saint Gabriel Catholic Church, 9th and Western

DYER

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Our Lady of Mercy Hospital, U.S. 30 Dyer

ELKHART

Friday 8:00 pm, Open, Elkhart Alano Club, 323 South Fifth Street

```
EVANSVILLE
```

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open, 318 Madison Avenue

FORT WAYNE

Tuesday
7:80 pm, Closed, Cathedral Catholic Church, Calhoun & Lewis

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Saint Paul's Church, Washington and Fairfield

Thursday

7:30 pm, Washington House, 2720 Culbertson

Friday

7:00 pm, Hope House, 1322 West Jefferson

Saturday

3:00 pm, Washington House, 2720 Culbertson

Sunday

6:00 pm, Open, Washington House, 2720 Culbertson

GARY

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc./Step., Crisis Center, 560 North Lake Street

Thursday

6:00 pm, Gary Community Mental Health Center, 1100 West 6th Avenue

CREENSBURG

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed, 1st Presbyterian Church, Franklin and Washington Streets

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Valle Vista Hospital, 598 East Main

GRIFFITH

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Step Study, United Way Building, 221 West Ridge Road

HAMMOND

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Saint Paul's Episcopal Church, 6043 Hohman Avenue

INDIANAPOLIS

Monday

7:36 pm, Closed, Lit. Study/Disc., Lucille Raines Recovery Residence, 947 N. Pennsylvania (basement rec room) 8:00 pm, Open Spkr., Saint Vincent Hospital Stress Center,

8401 Harcourt Road

Tuesday

1:30 pm, Closed, Disc & Step (2st Tues open Spkr)
Saint Andrews Pres. Church, 3535 Kessler Blvd N.

7:30 pm, Recovery Step Mtg., St. Lawrence Catholic Church, 46th and Shadeland (N.W. corner)

7:30 pm, Raines Residence, Basement Recreation Room, 947 North Pennsylvania (Downtown)

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Maywood Union Hall, 2320 South Tibbs Avenue

Thursday

7:00 pm, YWCA, 4460 Guion Road

7:30 pm, 6700 U.S. 31 South, Les Caribe Apts., (Clubhouse)

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Spkr. Mtg., Fairbanks Hospital Auditorium, l block east of 82nd and Shadeland Avenue

Saturday

9:00 am, Breakfast Mtg., TeePee Restaurant, Banquet Room, 38th & Fall Creek Parkway (E. Side near Fairgrounds) 8:00 pm, Westlake Church of Christ, 612 North High School Rd.

Sunday

1:00 pm, Community Hospital, 1500 N. Ritter Ave., (Basement) Bldg. 3, Room 1, Bring parking ticket to meeting

INDIANA HARBOR

Monday

8:00 pm, 1011 Union Hall, Broadway and Grand, 207 West 13th Street

KOKOMO

Tuesday

11:00 am, Closed, Neighborhood House Kokomo, 1415 East Vaile Avenue

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Neighborhood House, 1415 E. Vaile Ave.

KENDALLVILLE

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, 350 East North Street

KNOX

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Porter Starke Service in Mihaljevic Mall, 1901 South Heaton (Route 35)

LAWRENCEBURG

Monday

6:30 pm, Open Disc., Durbin Community Mental Health Center

LEBANON

Wednesday

8:00 pm. H&I (1st & 3rd), Koala Center, 1711 Lafavette

LOGANSPORT

7:30 pm, Closed, 4-County Comp. Mental Health Center, 1015 Michigan Avenue

MARION

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Marion Mental Health Center

MERRILLVILLE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Gensis Group Southlake Mental Health Center, 8555 Taft Street, Rt. 55 Saturday

8:00 pm, 1st Presbyterian Church, 7898 Taft Street, Rt. 55

MICHIGAN Monday

8:00 pm, Memorial Hospital Care Unit, 5th and Pine

MUNCIE

11:00 am, Student Union Center, Ball State University

Wednesday

12:30 pm, Closed Disc., Aquarius House, 413 S. Liberty Street Friday

9:36 pm, Aquarius House, 413 South Liberty Street

9:30 pm, Closed Disc., Hair, 1911 West Royale Drive

9:30 pm, H&I, 2602 South Gilbert Street

Saturday

6:30 pm, H&I, 2602 South Gilbert Street

Sunday

6:00 pm, Ball Memorial Hospital, (1st Fl, So. conf) 2401 University Avenue

PORTAGE Friday

8:00 pm, Old Chrisman's School, corner Chrisman Rd. & Portage

PUTMANVILLE

Thursday

7:00 pm, 1st Thursday H&I, Indiana State Farm

RICHMOND

Monday

11:00 am, Open Disc.m 228 Club, 228 South 6th Street 7:30 pm, Closed, 228 Club, 228 South 6th Street

7:30 pm, Open Spkr., Bridge House Detox, Richmond State Hosp.

Sunday

7:38 pm, Closed Disc., Reid Church Youth Center, 1884 North "A" Street at 18th (Upstairs)

VALPARAISO

Sunday

8:00 pm, Moraine House, 353 West Lincolnway

WABASH

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Honeywell Memorial Community Center, 275 West Market

WEST LAFAYETTE

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., 360 Northwestern Avenue

KENTUCKY

LOUISVILLE

502/896-0444 JOHN LEXINGTON HOTLINE 606/278-6262

502/636-5718 DAVID

502/776-4284 EUNICE

BOWLING GREEN

Saturday

7:00 pm, Presbyterian Church, 10th and State Street

CLINTON

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., First National Bank Basement, Highway 51

FORT MITCHELL

Sunday 7:90 pm, Open 12X12 Disc., Blessed Sacrament Church,

2704 Dixie Highway

HARRODS CREEK

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Epiphiny Church, Harrods Creek Road

JEFFERSONTOWN

Saturday

10:30 am, Open Disc., J-Town Christian Church, 10631 Taylorsville Road

LA GRANGE

Monday

7:88 pm, Closed (Except by Invitation), Roederer Farm Center, Kentucky Department of Corrections

8:09 pm, Closed Spkr., Charterton Hosp., 704 W. Jefferson St. Sunday

19:30 am, Open Disc., Charterton Treatment Center, 507 Yeager Avenue

LEBANON

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Community Center, Hamilton Heights

LEXINGTON

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Charter Ridge Hosp., 3050 Riodosa Drive

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Central Christian Church,

205 East Short Street

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Step Study, Arlington Christian Church, 1206 Limestone Street

Saturday

1:00 pm, Open Disc., St. Joseph Hosp., One St. Joseph Drive Sunday

7:30 pm, Open, Charter Ridge Hospital, 3050 Riodosa Drive

LOUISVILLE

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr., 2020 Newburg Road

8:00 pm, Open, Desales High School, 425 Kenwood Drive

8:00 pm, Closed, Institional Speaker, Charterton Hospital (Adolescent Unit), 704 West Jefferson 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 3rd Step House, Relapse Prevention

Facility, 1511 South 3rd Street

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Closed, Steps & Trads., St. Matthews Youth Center, 115 Fairfax Avenue

7:30 pm, Open Disc., 1943 Lowers Hunter Trace

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open, Jefferson Co. Alcohol & Drug Abs. Center, 600 South Preston Street

8:00 pm, Open, Steps & Trads., Brooklawn Treatment Center, (Cottage one), 2125 Goldsmith Lane

Thursday

7:30 pm, Closed, Jefferson Alcohol & Drug Abs. Center, 600 Street Preston Street

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Highland Peace Group, 2108 Highland Ave. (at Highland Presbyterian church)

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Harvey Brown Group, 311 Browns Lane (at the Harvey Brown Church)

Saturday

10:30 am, Open Disc., J-Town Group, 10631 Taylorsville Road 2:00 pm, Spkr./Disc., Nolin Bldg. Mtg., 2100 Gardiner Lane

MORGAN FIELD

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Community Center, Court Street

MURRAY

Friday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint John Episcopal Church, 1620 West Main Street and Broach

OWENSBORO

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Beg., Green River Comp. Care Center, 507 1/2 Frederica

PADUCAH

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Grace Episcopal Church, 9th and Kentucky Avenue

Sunday 7:30 pm, Open, Friedman Sub. Abuse Center, 1405 s. Third St.

RICHMOND

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Richmond Parks and Recreation Building, 321 North Second Street

ST MATHEW

Friday

8:30 pm, Open, Harvey Growne Memorial Church, Brownes Lane

MAINE

AUBURN

Sunday

7:60 pm, Closed Disc., Unitarian University Church, (Out of town speaker once a month) Pleasant St.

AUGUSTA

Friday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Greenlawn Auditorium, Augusta Mental Health Institute, Hospital Street

BANGOR

Thursday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Non-Smoking, Eastern Maine Medical Center, State Street

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Bangor Hope House, Illinois Avenue

Saturday 7:30 pm, Open Disc., All Souls Church, Broadway

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Eastern Maine Medical Center, State Street

BAR HARBOR

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open, Saint Saviour's Parish House

BERWICK

Monday

7:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Our Lady of Peace

BLUE HILL

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Blue Hill Hospital, Water Street

BOWDOINHAM Saturday

7:00 pm, Merry Meeting House

CALAIS

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Calais Regional Hospital, Franklin St.

HARRISON

Friday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Calvary Community Church, Main Street

MILLINOCKET

Tuesday 7.39 pm,

Open Disc., Alcohol Service Center, next to Hospital on left

PORTLAND

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Day One Porest Avenue, Forest Avenue

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Disc., Mercy Hospital

Wednesday

6:30 pm, Open Disc., Women's, Woodfords Congregational Church, 202 Woodford Street

Friday

6:00 pm, Open, 23 Ocean Avenue

ROCKLAND

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Community Room at Depositors Trust Bank, Main Street

<u>SKOWHEGA</u>N

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Margaret Chase Smith School, Haselton Street

STACYVILLE

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Part., Methodist Church, Main Street, Pattern

TOPSHAM

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Navy Exchange Cafeteria, Naval Base

VAN BUREN

Thursday

7:30 pm, Closed, English/French Bilingual, Van Buren Community Center, Champlain Street

WATERVILLE

Sunday

7:30 pm, Diocesan Human Relations Center, 224 Main Street

MARYLAND

BALTIMORE HOTLINE:

301/823-3863

CENTRAL MARYLAND HOTLINE: 301/459-9355

CONTACTS:

3Ø1/987-6916 (RANDY)

ANNAPOLIS

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., United Church of Christ, 6 Carvo Circle

BALTIMORE

Monday

12:00 pm, Noon, Open Disc., Church of Guardian Angel, 27th and Huntington

7:00 pm, Open Disc., 1st Monday of Month Step Study, 4708 Liberty Heights Avenue

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Ocean City Youth Crisis Center, Caroline and Boardwalk

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Changing Point--Mansion House, on the grounds of Taylor Manor Hospital

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Baltimore Hebrew Congregation,

7401 Park Heights Avenue 8:30 pm, Open Disc., 4th and Jeffrey (Brooklyn) 8:30 pm, Open Disc., Church of Guardian Angel, 27th and Huntington

Tuesday

12:00 pm, Open Disc., Epoch House West, Bloomsbury and Frederick Roads

```
7:00 pm, Open Disc., St. Pauls Church, 859 Washington Blvd.
7:00 pm, Open Disc., Ant Baptist Church, 2101 Searless Road
(off Merritt Blvd)
     7:00 pm, Open Disc., V.A. Bospital, Alameda and Loch Raven
8:30 pm, Open Disc., Garrison Forest Apts #2, Tahoe Court
                  Social Hall, (Owings Mills)
Wedensday
    12:00 pm, Open Disc., Epoch West, Bloomsbury and
                  Frederick Road
     7:00 pm, Open Disc., Eastern Reg. Health Center,
19100 Franklin Square Drive, Room 326
7:00 pm, Open Disc., Alpha House, 828 Eutaw Place
      7:00 pm, Open Disc., Ocean City Youth and Crisis Center,
                  Caroline and Boardwalk
      8:00 pm, Open Disc., Women's Group, Brown Memorial Church,
     North Charles at Woodbrook
8:30 pm, Open Disc., 527 Scott Street, (So Baltimore off
                  Washington Blvd.)
      8:30 pm, Closed Men's Rap., Saint Gregory Catholic Church,
                  1542 North Gilmore
      8:30 pm, Open Disc./Begin./Step, Immac. Conception, Ware Ave
                  (corner of Jops and Bosley)
Thursday
    12:00 pm, Noon, Open Disc., Epoch House West,
                  Bloomsbury and Frederick Roads
     6:00 pm, Open Disc., Cherry Hill Multi Prps. Ctr., 2492 Giles 7:00 pm, Open Disc., Center City, Christs Church,
                  Saint Paul and Chase Streets (downtown)
     8:80 pm, Open Disc., Liberty Jewish Center, 8615 Church Lane,
(off Old Court Road), (Randallstown)
8:30 pm, Open Disc., Maryland Rehab. Center, 2301 Argonne Dr.
     8:30 pm, Open Disc., North Charles General Hospital, 2nd Fl.,
Charles and 29th Streets
Friday
    11:45 pm, Open Disc., Epoch House West, Bloomsbury and,
                  Frederick Road
      6:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Edward's Church, Lafayette and
                  Poplar Grove Streets
     7:00 pm, Open, Taylor Manor Hospital, College Avenue
7:00 pm, Open, 1105 North Point Blvd., Suite 311
7:00 pm, Open Disc., Good Shepard Parish, 1451 Furnace Ave.
                  Room 1, (Glen Burnie)
     7:30 pm, Open Disc., 305 West Monument Street, Room 203
8:30 pm, Open Disc., Merritt Point Elementary School,
                  7701 Dunmanway (Dundalk)
     8:30 pm, Open Disc., North Charles General Hospital,
Charles and 28th Street
     8:30 pm, Open Disc., Epoch House West, Bloomsbury and
                  Frederick Road
    12:00 am, Midnight, Open Disc., Epoch House West,
Bloomsbury and Frederick Road
Saturday
    12:00 pm, Open Disc., Alpha House, 828 Eutaw Place
    12:00 pm, Open Disc., Pilgrim Lutheran Church,
                  7200 Liberty Road and Lathem
     5:00 pm, Open Disc., Merritt Point Elementary School,
     7701 Dunmanway (Dundalk)
7:00 pm, Open, Church of Redeemer, 5603 North Charles Street
7:00 pm, Open Disc., Ocean City Youth and Crisis Center,
                  Caroline and Boardwalk
     7:00 pm, Open, Cathedral of Living Word, Broadway and
                  Biddle Street
    12:00 am, Midnight, Open Disc., Epoch House West,
                 Bloomsbury and Frederick Roads
sunday
    12:00 pm, Open Disc., 1809 Ashland Avenue
12:00 pm, Open Disc., Epoch House West, Bloomsbury
                  and Frederick Roads
     7:00 pm, Open Disc., 1st Sun. Step Study, Hope Presbyterian
                  Church, Shelbourne Road and Maiden Choice (Arbutus)
```

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Tuerke House, 106 North Greene Street 8:00 pm, Open, Immac. Heart of Mary Church, Loch Raven and Joan Avenue

BETHESDA

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Bethesda Christ Church, 6050 Wisconsin Avenue N.W.

Thursday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Bethesda Christ Church, 6050 Wisconsin Avenue N.W.

BLADENSBURG

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Lukes Episcopal Church, 4006 53rd Street

BOWLE

Saturday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., 12700 Lanham Servern Road. (Church parking lot in the trailer)

CALIFORNIA

Thursday

8:30 pm, The Walden Center Outsiders, Rt. 4

CAMP SPRINGS (N.S.)

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, 6016 Allentown Road

<u>CHEVERLY</u>

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Prince George Hospital, 1st Floor auditorium

COLLEGE PARK

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Beg./Step., Saint Andrews Church,

4512 College Avenue

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Andrews Church, 4512 College Ave. Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Women's, Saint Andrews Church, 4512 College Avenue

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Holy Redeemer Church, 49th & Berwyn Road

COLUMBIA

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Step, Howard Co. General Hospital, Conference Rm., Cedar Lane & Little Patuxent Parkway

DARNESTOWN

Thursday

8:30 pm. Open Disc./Step, Fair Haven Church, Route 28

DICKEYVILLE

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Wethersville Road, (Mainstream Bldg.)

<u>ELKTON</u>

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Cecil County Drug and Alcohol Clinic, 107 North Street

ELLICOTT CITY

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Changing Poit Mansion House, (grounds of Taylor Manor Hospital)

Tuesday 8:30 pm, Open Disc., Taylor Manor Hospital, Ruby Room Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Peters Episcopal Church, Rogers Ave, corner of Old Frederick Road

Friday

7:00 pm, Open, Taylor Manor Hospital, College Avenue

EMMITSBURG

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Mount Manor Treatment Center, U.S. Route 15

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Mount Manor Treatmentt Center, U.S. Route 15

FORESTVILLE

Saturday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Forestville Methodist Church, 3111 Forestville Road

FORT WASHINGTON

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Washington Memorial Christian Church, 10900 Indian Head Highway

Friday

4:00 pm, Open Disc., 1st Friday Open Spkr., Washington Memorial Christian Church, 10900 Indian Head Hwy.

FREDERICK

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Parkway Church of God, Parkway Avenue Sunday

4:00 pm, Open Disc., Strough Auditorium, Fort Detrick

GLEN BURNIE

Friday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Church of Good Shepherd, 1451 Furnace Avenue, Room 5

HAGERSTOWN

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint John's Episcopal Church, South Prospect Street, (Side Entrance)

HAMPSTEAD

Sunday

8:80 pm, Open Disc., Black & Decker Mfg. Plant, Route 30

JESSUP

Wednesday

7:00 pm, H&I, Leaders Choice, Maryland Corr. Inst., Officers Training Room "K"

LANHAM

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Step, Non-Smoking, Good Samaritan Lutheran Church, 10110 Greenbelt Road

LAURAL

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Laurel Presbyterian Church, 7610 Sandy Springs Road

MOUNT RAINIER

Tuesday 6:30 pm, Open Disc., Mount Rainier Christian Church, 33rd Street and Bunker Hill Road

OCEAN CITY

Monday

7:00 pm, Open, Ocean City Youth and Crisis Center, Caroline and Boardwalk Streets

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Open, Ocean City Youth and Crisis Center, Caroline and Boardwalk Streets

Saturday

10:00 pm, Open Disc., Ocean City Youth and Crisis Center, Caroline and Boardwalk Streets

ODENTON

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Odenton Health Center

PRINCE FREDERICK

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Mount Olive Church, Dares Beach Road Friday

10:00 pm, Open, Mount Olive Church, Dares Beach Road

RIVERDALE

Tuesday

9:00 am, Open Disc., Saint John's Lutheran Church, 5820 Riverdale Road

Thurs

10:15 am, Open Disc., Saint John's Lutheran Church, 5820 Riverdale Road

ROCKVILLE Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Psych. Inst. of Montgomery County, 14901 Broschart Road

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Rockville United Church, 355 Linthicum Street

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Psych. Inst. of Montgomery County, 14901 Broschart Road

SILVER SPRINGS

Monday

8:30 pm, Open, Mont. Hills Baptist Church, 9727 Georgia Ave. Sunday

8:30 pm, Open, United Presbyterian Church, 580 East University Blvd.

WESTMINSTER

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., East Main Street at Junction

MASSACHUSETTS

CONTACT:

617/894-1446 (WARREN)

HOTLINE: 617/569-8792

ABINGTON

Wednesday

8:99 pm, Open, Abington United Church of Christ, Bedford Street, Rt.18

ACTON

Friday

8:00 pm, 12 Step Disc., 481 Great Road, 2nd Floor, Route 2A

ATTLEBORO

Saturday

6:38 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Fuller Memorial Hospital

AMHERST

Friday

8:30 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., University of Mass. Campus, 267 Hills, So off Norm Pleasant

BOSTON

Monday

12:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Lindemann Center, Revera Rm, 2nd Floor, corner Cambridge & Sanford Streets

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 35 Bowdoin Street Beacon Hill

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, 12 Step Lazarus House, 221 "D" Street

Friday 7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc, East Boston Social Center, Central Square

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Cardinal Cushing High School, corner A Street & Broadway

BRIGHTON

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., St. Gabriel's, Washington Street

CAMBRIDGE

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Closed, Gay Spkr./Disc., 7 Temple St., Center Square

CONCORD

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Emerson Hospital Assembly Room, Level A (cross from outpatient) Route 2

DORCHESTER

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Saint Peters Rec., Bowddin Street

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint Margaret's Church, Dorchester and Columbia Road

FALMOUTH

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Falmouth Hospital, (Basement)

FRAMINGHAM

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Lutheran Church, (Downstairs), Edgell Road

GLOUCHESTER

Wednesday

8:36 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint John's Episcopal Church, Washington and Middle Street

HAVERHILL

Sunday

8:00 pm, Grace Methodist Church, 471 Main Street

LAWRENCE

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint Anne's School, 398 Haverhill Street

LITTLETON

Sunday

8:90 pm, Closed Disc., Step/Spkr., Littleton Girls House, 22 King Street

LOWELL

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Lowell General Hospital, Group Nursing School, 2nd Floor, Varnum Avenue

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Lowell House, 102 Appleton Street

LYNN

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Moung Pleasant Hospital, 60 Granite Street

MARLBORO

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., No Smoking, 52 Church Street

MIDDLETON

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Northeastern Family Inst. Inc, 40 Gregory Street

MILFORD

Sunday

7:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint Mary's Parish Center, 2 Winter Street

NEW BEDFORD

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Martins Church, 136 Rivet Street, Corner of Country

NEWBURYPORT

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., St Louis Church, Beck & Federal

NEWTON

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Adams St. & Silverlake Avenue

PROVINCETOWN Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Project Help, Town House Mall, Commercial Street

OUINCY

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 1st Spirtualist Church,

40 West Street

7:30 pm, 12 Step, Quincy City Hospital, Hunting 3 Scituate

SO BOSTON

Thursday

8:00 pm, Step, 221 D Street, Lazarus House

Saturday

11:00 am, Open Spkr./Disc., Lazarus House, 221 D Street

12:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., St. Mary's Hall, Ed Foster Rd.

SPRINGFIELD

Friday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Holy Name Social Center, 52 Alderman Street

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., St. John's Church, 843 Main St.

STONEHAM

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., N.E. Memorial Hospital, 5 Woodland Road

TOWNSEND

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Religious Education Center 8:30 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., Saint John's Parish Center, 3 School Street

VINEYARD HAVEN

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Programs on Alcohol Office, Main Street, 2nd Floor

WALTHAM

Saturday

6:00 pm, Open Disc., Waltham Hospital, Hope Avenue

WATERTOWN

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Men's Spkr./Disc., Watertown Mens Multi-Service Center, 127 North Beacon Street

7:30 pm, Women's, 127 North Beacon Street

WEST BARNSTABLE

Tuesđay

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Community Center, Route 149

WEST OUINCY

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 40 West Street

WOBURN

Saturday 7:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 11 Warren Avenue

7:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., First Baptist Church, Winn & Main

WORCESTER

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Doctor's Hospital, 107 Lincoln St.

MICHIGAN

CONTACT:

ANN ARBOR

313/995-2487 (LAURI L.) BATTLECREEK

616/962-0247 (GLENNIE W.)

313/235-9819 (JIM B.) 313/233-8739 (CAROLE I.)

BAY CITY

5L7/892-9057

LANSING 517/484-1856 (CHUCK)

DETROIT HOTLINE:

313/357-3990

FLINT HOTLINE; 313/238-3636

ADRIAN

Monday

12:30 pm, Closed Disc., 610 French Street

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., 610 French Street

ALPENA

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 2762 Emmet Street

ANN ARBOR

Monday

1:00 pm, Closed Step, Child and Family Services, Platt Road 8:30 pm, Closed, Lit. Study, 1st Unitarian Church,

1917 Washtenaw, corner of Bershire

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Open Saint Joseph Mercy Hospital, 5301 East Huron River Drive, enter through Prof. Bldg., Room 1729

Friday

1:30 pm, Child and Family Services, 118 South Washington

(Ypsilanti)

8:00 pm, Step Study, Saint Joseph Mercy Hospital

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Mercy Wood Hospital, 4885 Jackson Rd.

BATTLECREEK

Thursday

8:00 pm, Battlecreek Adventist Hospital, 165 North Washington Avenue, Contact 616/922-0247, Glennie W.)

BAY CITY

Monday 7:00 pm, Closed Disc./Step, Saint Hedwig Church,

(rectory basement), 1504 South Riesel at Peral

Tuesday

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Boniface Church, Lincoln and McKinley

7:00 pm, Samaritan Health Center, Jackson at McKinley

Wedensday

8:80 pm, Closed, Trinity Church, Fifth and Grant Streets

Thursday

7:00 pm, Samaritan Health Center, Jackson at McKinley Friday

7:00 pm, Closed, Disc./Step, Saint Hedwig Church, (rectory basement) 1504 South Riesel at Peral

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed, Trinity Church, Fifth and Grant Streets

BERKLEY

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Berkley Community Center, 2400 Robina near Catalpa

BIG RAPIDS

Monday

8:00 pm, Saint Paul's Catholic Church Rectory, 1 Damascus Road

CHARLOTTE

Wedensday

8:00 pm, Step Study, Peace Lutheran Church, 830 N. Cochran

CHELSEA

Saturday

6:30 pm, Open Spkr., Closed Disc., Chelsea Community Hospital, 775 South Main

DETROIT

Tuesday

8:00 pm, H&I, SHAR House, W.Grand Blvd., between I-94 & I-96

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Mount Zion Lutheran Church, 6 Mile and Gratiot

FENTON

Friday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Unity Methodist Church Center, 131 South Leroy Street

FLINT

Monday

11:30 am, Closed, Lit. Study, Firefighters Union Hall, corner of Dart Highway and Atherton Road

Tuesday

8:00 pm, 1st Step Disc., Insight Building, 5th Avenue and Grand Traverse

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Metropolitan Building, Insight Building, Suite 900, 432 North Saginaw

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Step & Literature, Painter Local #1052, Union Hall, 2817 Corunna Road

Friday

11:00 am, Closed Disc., Metropolitan Building, Insight, Suite 900, 432 North Saginaw

Saturday

6:30 pm, Spkr., Flint Osteopathic Hospital, Ballenger Beecher Rd, (auditorium A, near emergency entrance)

6:30 pm, Closed Lit. Study, Fire Fighters Union Hall, (rear of small mall Port at Atherton Road)

GRAND HAVEN (SPRINGLAKE)

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Step, 1st Presbyterian Church, Basement, 508 Franklin

Thursday

7:30 pm, Boyd Acres Treatment Center, 130th Ave, (1/2 mile No of M-104)

GRAND RAPIDS

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 2143 South Division, Burton & Division Tuesday

8:80 pm, Closed, Church of the Alcoholic, (COTA), 15 Diamond, N.E.

Wednesday

12:00 pm, Open Disc., 2143 S. Division, Burton & Division 8:00 pm, Open Disc., 2143 S. Division, Burton & Division

Friday

12:00 pm, Church of the Alcoholic, (COTA), 15 Diamond, N.E. 8:00 pm, Open Disc., 2143 S. Division, Burton & Division

Saturday 8:00 pm, Open Disc., 2143 S. Division, Burton & Division

GROSS POINT

Friday

8:00 pm, Centerpoint Office Building, 18412 Mack

HASTINGS

Monday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., 220 W.Court St. Barry Sub. Abuse Serv.

HARRISON

Monday

8:30 pm, Closed, Hayes Township Community Building, 3821 Grand Avenue

HOLLY GARDEN

Monday

8:00 pm, Holly Gardens Treatment Center, 4501 Grange Hall Saturday

8:00 pm, Holly Gardens Treatment Center, 4501 Grange Hall

HOWELL Monday

MICHIGAN

7:30 pm, Open Spkr., Alcohol and Drug Abuse Services, 310 East Grand River (upstairs)

43

INKSTER

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed, Lit. Study, Saint Kevins Rectory, 30043 Parkwood

IRON RIVER

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed, M.A. Hanna Building, 107 Fourth Street

JACKSON

Thursday

6:36 pm, Open Spkr./Disc./Presentation, State Prison, Cooper St., Contact: Harland, 517/788-7560 X473, weekdays 1:30-4:30 pm

Friday

7:00 pm, Open, 1st Congregational Church, Jackson and Michigan Avenue

LANSING

Monday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Lawrence Hospital, Diamondale Center, Rm. 128, Vermontville Highway, East of M-99 7:00 pm, House of Commons (Halfway House), 517 North Walnut

Tuesday

1:00 pm, Beq., Jan and Jo Alica's House, 1702 Lockbridge

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Beg., Saint Lawrence Hospital, Diamondale Center, Room 128

8:00 pm, Beg., Jarvis Acres Treatment Center, Diamondale

8:00 pm, Step Study, Peace Lutheran Church, 830 North Cochran Thursday

11:30 am, Spanish Speaking, Cristo Rey Community Center, 1314 Ballard

7:30 pm, Closed, Lansing General Hospital, Insight Unit, 2nd Floor, North

Friday

8:00 pm, St. Saint Casimir Church School, 800 W. Barnes (East of Logan), Bingo Hall, Rm. 301, (back entrance)

Saturday

6:00 pm, Kingsley Unity Center, 1220 West Kalamazoo Street Sunday

2:30 pm, Step Study, Saint Lawrence Hospital, Mental Health Building, Green Room, 1210 West Saginaw

LINCOLN PARK

Saturday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., 1st Saturday of Month open, Outer Drive Hospital, Outer Drive & Fort Street

MANISTEE

Monday

7:30 pm. Open. Manistee High School, Rm. 11, 403 First St.

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open, Manistee High School, Rm. 11, 403 First St.

MIDLAND

Monday

7:30 pm, Midland Community Center, Conference Room 6, George Street off Jefferson

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Midland Community Center, Conference Room 6, George Street off Jefferson

44

MT CLEMENS

Monday

11:00 am, Closed, Bethlehem Lutheran Church, 37000 Union Lake Road

11:00 am, Closed, Bethlehem Lutheran Church, 37000 Union Lake Road

<u>Petosky</u>

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Emmit Street Halfway House, 704 Emmit Street

Friday

8:00 pm, Emmit Street Halfway House, 704 Emmit Street

PONTIAC

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed, Joyce Benedict 3/4 House, 1047 West Huron

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed, Insight & Colombiere, 9075 Big Lake Road (Clarkston)

PURDENVILLE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Denton Township Hall, 203 South Lake Road (N-18)

ROCHESTER

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Rochester Saint Philip's Church, 100 Romeo Road

SAGINAW

Thursday

7:00 pm, Saint Paul's Episcopal Church, 720 Tuscola Street

Friday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Tri-County Center, 4709 State Street

Saturday

12:00 pm, Midnight, Closed Step, Tri-County Center,

4709 State Street

Sunday 5:90 pm, Closed Basic Text Study, Tri-County Center,

4709 State Street

<u>SANDUSK</u>Y

Friday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 37 Austin Street

SAULT STE.

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Therapy Room, 1st West Wing, War Memorial Hospital, 500 Osborn Boulevard

Friday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Therapy Room, 1st West Wing, War Memorial Hospital, 500 Osborn Boulevard

TRAVERSE CITY

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Harder House, 122 East Eighth Street

Thursday

8:99 pm, Closed Disc., Community Family & Children Services

Building, 1000 Hastings Street

Sunday 2:00 pm, Closed Step Study, Community Family & Children Services Building, 1000 Hastings Street

WARREN

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Warren-Centerline Community Center, 24580 Cunningham (2 blocks south of 10M Road)

WESTLAND

Monday

12:30 pm, Closed, Wayne County General Hospital, Bldg. N-111

Friday

12:30 pm, Closed, Wayne County General Hospital, Bldg. N-111

MISSISSIPPI

CONTACT: CONNOR B. 601/624~6935

CARRIERE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, First Baptist Church, Highway 11 North

CLEVELAND

Friday

7:00 pm, Closed, Mental Health Building, 404 North Pearman

CORINTH

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed, Timber Hills Mental Health Services

FULTON Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Itawamba Jr. College, Tupelo Campus, Technical Educ. Bldg., Room 101, 653 Edson Blvd.

GREENVILLE

Monday

7:30 pm, Open, Delta Medical Center, Board Room

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open, Delta Medical Center, Board Room

GULFPORT

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Disc., Gulf Coast Alanon Society, 2518 24th Street

HATTIESBURG

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Church of Ascension, 3600 Arlington Blvd.

JACKSON

7:30 pm, Closed, 184 Longino Street

MCCOMB

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open, Southwest Mental Health Complex, 1701 White Street

MERIDIAN Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Senior Citizen's Building,

14th Street and 25th Avenue

MOSS POINT

Saturday

8:60 pm, Moss Point Public Library, corner of McInnis Avenue and Morris Street

NATCHEZ

Monday

8:80 pm, Open, Mental Health Complex, 140 E. Franklin Street Wednesday

8:00 pm, Multi-Purpose Center, Washington & Pine, 2nd Floor Friday

8:00 pm, Multi-Purpose Center, Washington & Pine, 2nd Floor

OCEAN SPRINGS

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., St. Martin Library, 15914 Lemvyne Blvd.

PARCHMAN

Monday

6:00 pm, Institutional Mississippi State Penn. Drug Rehabilitation, Building #C7

PHILADELPHIA

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Range Street

<u>PICAYANE</u>

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Criminal Justice Center, Main St. & Picayane

TUPELO

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., All Saints Church, 608 Jefferson St.

YAZOO CITY

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed, 419 East Broadway

NEW HAMPSHIRE

Contact: 617/569-8792

EXETER

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Step Study, 1st Baptist Church, corner of Spring and Front Street

NORTH CONWAY

Wednesday

8:80 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., Our Lady of the Mountains Church, Grove and Main Street

PLAISTOW

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Holy Angels Church, Route 121

PORTSMOUTH

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Portsmouth Hospital, Junkins Ave, Administration Building, Conference Room #2

WOLFEBORO

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed, First Congregational Church, Main Street

NEW JERSEY

IRVINGTON

201/483-0310

JERSEY CITY 201/332-7548

CHERRY HILL 609/696-5606

ATLANTIC CITY

Sunday

8:30 pm, Closed Step/Disc., Institute for Human Development, 1315 Pacific Avenue

BAY HEAD (OCEAN)

Friday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Sacred Heart Church, Route 35

BELLE MEAD (SOMMERSET)

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Carrier Clinic, Varnes TV Lounge

Friday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Carrier Clinic, Varnes TV Lounge

Sunday

11:00 am, Open Disc., Carrier Clinic, Kindred Hall (basement)

BERKELEY BEIGHTS (UNION)

Sunday

10:15 am, Open Spkr./Disc., Ronnels Hospital, ARV 2nd floor, Plainfield Avenue and Valley Road

BLACKWOOD (CAMDEN)

Sunday

8:90 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Lakeland Hospital Administration Building, Lakeland Road

BRANT BEACH

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Beginners, Saint Francis Center, Room 7, 47th and Blvd.

BRIGANTINE

Tuesday

8:30 pm, 1st Closed Step/Disc., 2nd & 3rd Step/Trad., 4th Open/Disc., Corner 15th & Brigantine Blvd.

BURL INGTON

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., New Roots Building, Neck Road and Stevens

CRANBERRY

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint David's Church, Main Street

DENVILLE (MORRIS)

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc./Study, Denville Community Church, Education Building, 33 Diamond Spring Road

EAST CAMDEN

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Dudley & Westfield Avenues, Saint Wilfred's Church

EAST ORANGE (ESSEX)

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., V.A Medical Center, Building 15, Cafeteria

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., V.A Medical Center, Tremont Avenue

EATONTOWN (MONMOUTH)

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., Saint James Church, Parish House, Route 71

ELIZABETH (UNION)

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Church of Resurrection, 1064 East Jersey Street

FAIR LAWN (BERGEN)

Monday

9:30 pm, Church of the Atonement, 1-36 30th Street

FREEHOLD (MONMOUTH)

Sunday

11:00 am, Open Spkr./Disc., Freehold Hospital, Wellness Center, Route 537

GLASSBORO Gloucester

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 1st United Methodist Church, State Street

HACKENSACK (BERGEN)

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., First Presbyterian Church, 64 Passaic Street

BIGHTSTOWN

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc, Saint David's Episcopal Church, Main Street, Cranbury

JERSEY CITY (HUDSON)

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Spkr., Budson County Jail, Pavonia Ave, (Men Only, Call 795-4898 for arrangements) 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Ascension Episcopal Church,

South Street and New York Avenue

Tuesday

12:80 pm, Open Disc., Flynn House, 25 Oakland Avenue,

Sunshine Group 8:00 pm, Open Step, Flynn House, 25 Oakland Avenue

Friday 7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Flynn House, 25 Oakland Avenue

Saturday

3:00 pm, Open Disc., Women's Group, Flynn House, 25 Oakland Avenue

3:00 pm, Open Disc., Men's Group, Flynn House, 25 Oakland Avenue

KEYPORT (MONMOUTH)

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Endeavor House, 6 Broadway

LAKEWOOD (MONMOUTH)

Saturday 11:00 am, Open Disc., 20 Fourth Street

LINCROFT

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Closed Step Study, First Unity Church, 1475 West Front Street

LONG BRANCH (MONMOUTH)

Monday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Monmouth Medical Center, Pollack Clinic, 300 Second Avenue

<u>MANAHAWKIN</u>

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., Human Resourse Building, Recovery Road

MAPLESHADE (Camden)

Monday

8:30 pm, Closed Step, United Christ Church, 45 Forklanding Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Basic Text Study, United Christ Church,

45 Forklanding Road

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., United Christ Church, 45 Forklanding Road

MONTCLAIRE (ESSEX)

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Immaculate Conception School, Cottage and Munn Avenue

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Step Study, Alpha Center, 251 Park Street

MORRISTOWN

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 812 Normandy Heights Road, Unitarian Fellowship

NEPTUNE Wednesday

8:30 pm, Closed, Jersey Shore Medical Center, 1945 Corlies Avenue, Route 33

NEWARK (ESSEX)

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc./Step Study, C.U.R.A., 61 Lincoln Park at Washington

Wednesday

6:80 pm, Closed Disc., Women's Group, C.U.R.A., 61 Lincoln Park at Washington

Friday

3:00 pm, Open Basic Text/Disc., Hessex County, Hawthorne and Bergen Street

Saturday

19:00 am, Open Disc., Institutional, Newark Detox Center, 4th Floor, 15 Roseville Avenue

OCEAN CITY (CAPE MAY)

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., (3rd Wk. Step Mtg.), All Seasons Marina, 34th and Roosevelt (under bridge)

Wednesday

8:36 pm, Closed Disc., (1st Wk. Step Mtg.), Saint Peter's Methodist Church, 8th and Central Avenues

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Step Study, All Seasons Marina, 34th Street Causeway, under bridge

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., (3rd week Trad. meeting, 4th week book study) St. Peter's Methodist Church, 8th and Central Avenue

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Ocean City Rec. Center, 6th & Atlantic 12:00 am, Open Disc., Episcopal Church, 30th & Bay Avenue

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Step/Basic Text Study, Christ Lutheran Church, 357 Farview Avenue

PARAMUS (BERGEN)

Friday

9:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Institutional, Bergen Pines Hospital, Main Building, Auditorium

PATERSON (PASSAIC)

Monday

Dismas House, 396 Straight Street, (Must have 90 days to attend, call 374-1739)

PERTH AMBOY

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Youth Co-op Building, 520 Laurie Street at Route 35

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Youth Co-op Building, 520 Laurie Street at Route 35

PHILLIPSBURG (WARREN)

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Youth Pilgrim Center, 664 Belvidere Road Saturday 8:00 pm, Open Disc., Youth Pilgrim Center, 664 Belvidere Road

PISCATAWAY (MIDDLESEX)

Friday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Friendship Hall, 465 New Market Road.

PRINCETON (MERCER)

Tuesday 8:38 pm, Open Step Study, Church of the Messiah, Nassau St. Saturday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Nassau Presb. Church, Nassau Street

RIDGEWOOD (BERGEN)

Saturday

11:39 pm, Open Disc., Ridgewood Reformed Church, Lincoln and West End Avenues

ROCKWAY (Morris)

Friday

7:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint Clement's Church, 154 Mount Pleasant Avenue.

SOUTH ORANGE (ESSEX)

Friday

7:3% pm, Open Disc./Beg. Mtg., Saint Andrew's Episcopal Church, South Orange and Ridgewood Avenues 9:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Andrew's Episcopal Church, South Orange and Ridgewood Avenues

STANHOPE (SUSSEX)

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Step/Disc., Christ Episcopal Church, Church Street

SUMMIT (UNION)

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Beg./Disc., Fair Oaks Hospital, 19 Prospect Avenue, Main Building, Coffee Room

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Unitarian Church Community House, 2 Waldron Avenue

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Fair Oaks Hospital, 19 Prospect Avenue, Beacon House

Saturday

2:00 pm, Open Disc., Unitarian Church Community House, 2 Waldron Avenue

Sunday

2:00 pm, Open Disc., Unitarian Church Community House, 2 Waldron Avenue

TEANECK (BERGEN)

7:30 pm, Open Beg./Disc., 61 Church Street

TOMS RIVER (OCEAN)

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint Justin's R.C. Church, 975 Fischer Boulevard

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open Basic Text/Study, Presbyterian Church, Hooper Blvd. and Chestnut Avenue

8:00 pm, Basic Text Study/Disc., Presbyterian Church, Hooper Blvd. and Chestnut Avenue

TRENTON (MERCER)

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., United Methodist Church, Greenwood and Alden Avenue

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., UAW Hall - Local 731, 1320 Parkway Avenue

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Step Study, United Methodist Church, Greenwood and Olden Avenue

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Trenton Detox Center, 541 E. State St.

UNION CITY

Saturday

Open Topic Disc., Saint Augustine's Rectory, 7:00 pm, 39th Street, Corner of New York Avenue

VALISBURG (NEWARK)

Thursday

7:39 pm, Closed Disc., United Vailsburg Church, Fortuna Avenue and Richelieu Terrace

VINELAND (CUMBERLAND)

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Spanish Catholic Center, 8th & Almond

WEST ORANGE (ESSEX)

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 8 Elmwood Avenue, Recovery Room

WESTVILLE (GLOUCESTER)

Tuesday
8:30 pm, Closed Disc., (1st Wk. Trad. Mtg/3rd Wk. Step Mtg.)
Pontes 45 & 130

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., (2nd Wk. Bk. Study), Saint Ann's School, Routes 45 & 130

WILDWOOD

Tuesday
8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint Simeion's Lutheran Church,

WOODBURY (GLOUCESTER)

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Beg./Disc., Marc Building Broad Street

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., S.O.D.A.T. Bldg., 124 N. Broad St.

NEW YORK

REGIONAL OFFICE: 212/420-9400

ALBANY

Friday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., St. John's Project Lift. 37 South Ferry

ASTORIA

See under Queens

BAYSHORE

Friday

12:00 pm, Open Disc., Penataquit Methodist Church, Main Street and Second Avenue

BENSONHURST

See under Brooklyn

BINGHAMTON

Friday

6:00 pm, Closed Disc., Y.M.C.A., 80 Hawley Street

BRENTWOOD

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Ann's Church, Third Avenue (between Second and Third Streets)

BREWSTER

Friday

7:00 pm, Closed Step, Saint Lawrence O'Toole (Cafeteria), Eastview Avenue

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Lawrence O'Toole (Cafeteria), Eastview Avenue

NEW YORK

BRONX

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed Step, Van Nest Chapel, 800 Morris Park Avenue

Monday

6:30 pm, Beg., Van Nest Chapel, 800 Morris Park Avenue 8:00 pm, Open Disc., Van Nest Chapel, 800 Morris Park Avenue

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Holy Rosary School, 1500 Arnow Avenue

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Blessed Sacrament Church, 1170 Beach Avenue

Thursday

7:30 pm, Book Study, Immaculate Conception Church, Gunhill Road and Holland Avenue

Priday 8:00 pm, Closed Step, Blessed Sacrament Church,

1170 Beach Avenue

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Van Nest Chapel, 800 Morris Park Avenue

Saturday

11:00 am, Open Disc., Lincoln Hosp. Annex, 349 E. 140th Street

7:30 pm, Beginners, Misericordia Hospital (Auditorium), 231st Street and Carpenter Avenue

BROOKLYN

Sunday

7:30 pm, Closed Step, Greenwood Club, 367 20th St., Greenwood Monday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., New Prospect Halfway House,

566 Sterling Place, Park Slope 8:00 pm, Beg., Saint Regina Recreation Center, 12-58 65th Street, Park Slope

Tuesday

6:30 pm, Beg., New Utrecht Reformed Church, 18-28 83rd Street, Bensonhurst

8:00 pm, Closed Step, New Utrecht Reformed Church, 18-28 83rd Street, Bensonhurst

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Thomas Aquinas Church, 249 Ninth Street, Park Slope

Thursday

7:30 pm, Closed Step, Plymouth Church, 75 Hick Street, Brooklyn Heights

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Greenwood Club, 367 20th St., Greenwood Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Grace Church Parish House, 50 Grace Ct. (Hicks Street), Brooklyn Heights

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Vincent de Paul Church, Sixth Street and Driggs Avenue, Greenpoint

BROOKLYN HEIGHTS

See under Brooklyn

BUFFALO

Sunday

2:00 pm, Closed Disc., 2867 River Road

Monday

10:00 am, Open Disc., VA Medical Center, 3495 Bailey Avenue

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Our Lady of Lourdes Church, 1107 Main 8:90 pm, Open Disc., V.A. Medical Center, 3495 Bailey Avenue

Friday

10:00 am, Open Disc., V.A. Medical Center, 3495 Bailey Avenue 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Amity Club, 340 Military Road

CENTRAL VALLEY

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Falkirk Hospital, Route 22

Friday

8:30 pm, Closed Step, Falkirk Hospital, Route 22

CLIFTON SPRINGS

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., F.L.A.C.R.A., Maxwell Hall, Main Street

CORNING

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Patrick's School, Denison Parkway and Steuben Street

CROTON-ON-THE-EUDSON

Friday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Asbury Methodist Church, 19 Old Post Road South

GARRISON

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Greymoor Chapel, Route 9

GENEVA

Saturday

7:39 pm, Open Disc., Saint Francis de Sales School (Conference Room), Exchange Street

GLEN_COVE

Wednesday

7:15 pm, Closed Step, First Presbyterian Church, Forest Avenue and School Street

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., First Presbyterian Church, Forest Avenue and School Street

GLEN FALLS

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., West Glen Falls Chapel, Falls and Corinth

GOSHEN

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Arden Hill Hospital

GREENBURGH

Thursday
6:15 pm, Beg., Unemployment Office Building, 5 Prospect Ave. 7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Unemployment Office Bldg., 5 Prospect

GREENPOINT

See under Brooklyn

GREENPORT

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Eastern Long Island Hosp., Manor Place

GREENWOOD

See under Brooklyn

HUPPAUGE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Step, Hidden Pond Park Recreation Center, Terry Road (off Old Nichols Road)

HAVERSTRAW

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., 57 Sharp Street

HILLSDALE

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., United Methodist Church

HUNTINGTON

Saturday

1:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Elizabeth's Church, Room 105, Wolf Hill Road

JACKSON HEIGHTS

See under Queens

JAMAICA

See under Queens

KINGSTON

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., St. James Methodist Church, Pearl Street

LAKE CARMEL

Sunday

8:00 pm, Beg., Saint James Church, Main and Gleniada

LONG BEACH

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Mary of the Isle Church, Monroe Blvd. and Park Avenue

Saturday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Ignatius Martyr Church, 721 West Broadway

LOCKPORT

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Harrison Radiator, Building 7, Upper Mt. Road

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Basic Text Study, 247 Center Street

MALVERNE

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Closed Step, Our Lady of Lourdes Convent, Sheehy Ave

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Our Lady of Lourdes Convent, Sheehy Avenue

MERRICK

Thursday

8:00 pm, Beg., Community Presbyterian Chruch, Wynsum Avenue and William Place

MIDDLETOWN

Saturday

11:00 am, Open Disc., Saint Albert's Seminary, Waywayanda Ave.

MT. KISCO

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Beg., First Presbyterian Church, Route 133 Thur sday

8:00 pm, Closed Step, First Presbyterian Church, Route 133

NEWBURGH

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Pius Church, 15 Lake Street

NEW DORP

See under Staten Island

NEW PALTZ

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., New Paltz Methodist Church, 49 Main St.

56

```
8:00 pm, Open Disc., Redeemer Lutheran Church, Route 32
```

NEW ROCEELLE

Tuesday

12:00 pm, Open Disc., 81 Center Street, Third Floor

Saturday

1:00 pm, Open Disc., Bethlehem Baptist Church, 71 Lincoln Ave

NEW YORK CITY (Manhattan)

See also under Bronx, Brooklyn, Queens and Staten Island

New York City Regional Service Conference

25 St. Mark's Place

Nee York, NY 10003 Phone (212) 420-9400

Sunday

- 2:00 pm, Closed Disc., Holy Name Church (School Basement), Amsterdam Ave. between 96th and 97th Streets
- 6:30 pm, Beg., Gracie Square Hospital, 420 East 76th Street 8:00 pm, Open Disc., Gracie Square Hospital, 420 E. 76th St. 8:00 pm, Closed Step, All-Crafts Mtg. Hall, 19 St. Mark's Pl.

Monday

- 4:00 pm, Open Disc., St. Michael's Parish House, 225 W. 99th. 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Broadway Pres. Church, 601 W. 114th. 8:00 pm, Closed Basic Text Study, Broadway Presbyterian
- Church, 601 West 114th
- 8:30 pm, Open Disc., All-Crafts Mtg. Hall, 19 St. Mark's Pl.

- Tuesday
 6:30 pm, Open Disc., E.N.T.B.R. House, 252 East 112th Street
 7:30 pm, Closed Disc., (Gay) Lesbian & Gay Community

 - Services, 208 West 13th Street
 - 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., (Men), Holy Name Center,
 - 18 Bleeker Street
 - 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., (Women), Holy Name Center, 18 Bleeker Street

Wednesday

- 6:45 pm, Beg., Saint Malach's Church, 239 West 49th Street 7:88 pm, Closed Step, Our Lady Queen of Angels Church,
- 226 East 113th Street
- 8:00 pm, Open Disc., St. Malachy's Church, 239 West 49th St. 8:00 pm, Book Study, Carpenter's Hall (All Craft Foundation), 23 Saint Mark's Place

Thursday

- 6:30 pm, Open Disc., E.N.T.E.R. House, 252 East 112th Street
- 8:00 pm, Beg., Holy Name Center, 18 Bleeker Street 8:00 pm, Closed Step, Holy Name Center, 18 Bleeker Street 8:00 pm, Closed Step (Gay), Lesbian & Gay Community Services Center, 208 West 13th Street

Friday

- 8:00 pm, Open Disc., All-Crafts Mtg. Hall, 19 St. Mark's Pl. 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Holy Name Center, 18 Bleeker Street 8:00 pm, Closed Step, Holy Name Center (All Craft
- Foundation), 23 St. Mark's Place

- Saturday 2:00 pm, Open Disc., Our Lady Queen of Angels Church, 226 East 113th Street
 - 3:00 pm, Basic Text Study, Gracie Square Hospital,
 - 420 East 76th Street 7:00 pm, Beg., Saint Paul the Apostle, 415 W. 59th St.
 - 9:00 pm, Closed Step, Trinity Pres Church, 422 W. 57th St. 12:00 am, Open Disc., Carpenter's Hall, (All Craft
 - Foundation), 23 Saint Mark's Place

NORTHPORT

Thursday

8:99 pm, Closed Disc., Trinity Church, 31 Main Street

NORTH TARRYTOWN

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Immaculate Conception Church, College Avenue and Broadway

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Immaculate Conception Church, College Avenue and Broadway

NORWICE

Monday

7:00 pm, Camp Pharsalia

OGDENSBURG

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Barton Hepburn Hospital

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Barton Hepburn Hosptial

OZONE PARK

See under Queens

PARK SLOPE

See under Brooklyn

PAMONA

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Pamona Health Complex, Bldg. A, Room 153, Sanitarium Road (off Route 45)

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Book Study, Pamona Health Complex, Bldg. A, Rm. 153 Sanitarium Road (off Route 45)

POUGHKEEPSIE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., St.John's Church, Union & Grand Streets

OUEENS

Sunday

3:00 pm, Closed Disc., The Irish Pavillion, 170 99th St.,

Rockaway Beach

7:00 pm, Beg., Saint Joseph's Workshop, 58-03 Catalpa Avenue, Ridgewood

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Joseph's workshop, 58-03 Catalpa Ave., Ridgewood

Monday

1:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Mark's Parish House, 33-50 82nd Street, Jackson Heights

7:00 pm, Beg., Saint Nicholas of Toletine School, 80-22 Parsons Blvd., Jamaica

8:30 pm, Closed Step, Saint Nicholas of Toletine School, 80-22 Parsons Blvd., Jamaica

Tuesday

Open Disc., Blessed Sacrament Church, 34-43 93rd Street, Jackson Heights 8:00 pm,

Wednesday

Open Disc., Siant Aloysius School, 8:00 pm, 360 Censeneca Avenue, Ridgewood

Closed Disc., The Irish Pavillion, 8:30 pm, 176 99th Street, Rockaway Beach

Thursday

7:00 pm, Beg., Corpus Christi Church, 31-30 61st Street, Woodside

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Christ Evangelical Lutheran Church.

85-15 101st Street, Ozone Park

Closed Disc., Corpus Christi Church, 8:3@ Pm'

31-30 61st Street, Woodside

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Blessed Sacrament Church, 34-43 93rd Street, Jackson Heights

Saturday

3:30 pm, Beg., Saint Mark's Parish House, 33-50 82nd Street, Jackson Heights 3:30 pm, Closed Step, Saint Mark's Parish House,

33-50 82nd Street, Jackson Heights

RIDGEWOOD

See under Queens

ROCHESTER

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Eastside Area Annex, 2070 Five Mile Line, Penfield

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Crossroads House, 239 Alphonse Street

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Croosroads House, 239 Alphonse Street

Thursday 7:30 pm, Open Disc., New Life Comm. Church, Monroe & Rosedale

7:30 pm, Closed Q&A, Reformation Lutheran Church,

111 North Chestnut Street

Saturday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Corpus Christi Outreach Center, 142 Webster Street

ROCKAWAY BEACH

See under Queens

SEACLIFF

Friday

8:30 pm, Basic Text Study, Saint Boniface Church, Carpenter and Glenn

SOUTH FALLSBURG

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Community Center

SOUTH PLYMOUTH

Monday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Camp Pharsodia (D.O.C.S.)

STAPLETON

See under Staten Island

STATEN ISLAND

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., South Beach Psychiatric Hospital, Building 1, Room 521, Seaview Avenue, New Dorp

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Wagner College, Towers Hall, Room D3, Stapleton

STONY BROOK

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Stony Brook University, Nichols Rd. and Route 25A

SYRACUSE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Benjamin Rusch Center, South Salina

59

Friday 8:30 pm, Closed Disc., First United Methodist Church, South State Street and East Jefferson

TARRYTOWN

See under North Tarrytown

WARWICK

Friday

6:00 pm, H&I, Mid Orange Correctional Facility, Kings Highway

WATERTOWN

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., First Presbyterian Church, 403 Washington

WEST HAMPTON

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Beach Methodist Church, Mill Road

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Beach Methodist Church, Mill Road

WEST ISLIP

Friday

8:00 pm, Closed Step, Sagtikos Park Recreation Ctr, Muncy Rd.

WHITE PLAINS

See also under Greenburgh

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Grace Church, Church and Main Streets

WOODSIDE

See under Queens

YONKERS

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., (Men), Saint Peter's School, Hawthorn and Downing Streets

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., (Women), Saint Peter's School, Hawthorn and Downing Streets

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Christ the King Church, North Broadway

Saturday

6:30 pm, Beginners, Christ the King Church, North Broadway

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Christ the King Church, North Broadway

YORKTOWN HEIGHTS

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Park View Rehabilitation Center, Rt 118

NORTH CAROLINA

HELPLINE # 704/376-3231

CHARLOTTE CONTACT 704/542-3613 (MIKB H.)

704/254-8416 (M.K. BURRILL)

919/292-3691 (JAMES)

ASHVILLE

Wednesday and Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Saint Joan of Arc School, 919 Haywood Road

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, Disc., Highland Hospital, 49 Zillicon Street

CAMP LEJUNE

P.O. BOX 8368, Camp Lejune, N.C. 28542

CHARLOTTE

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Tabernacle A.R. Presbyterian Church, 926 Elizabeth Avenue

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc./Step Study, Carmel Presbyterian Church, 2048 Carmel Road

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Closed Disc./Step Study, Christ

Episcopal Church, 1214 Providence Road 8:15 pm, Randolph Medical Clinic, Randolph Road Wednesday

8:89 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., 1st Christian Church, 1200 E. Blvd.

8:00 pm, Open Disc./Basic Text Study, Holy Comforter Episcopal Church, 27901 Park Road

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Closed Disc./Step Study, Christ

Episcopal Church, 1412 Providence Road

8:00 pm, Open Disc./Step Study, Carmel Presbyterian Church, 2048 Carmel Road

8:15 pm, Randolph Medical Clinic, Randolph Road

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Timothy's Angelican Church, 2211 Margaret Wallace Road

10:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Timothy's Angelican Church, 2211 Margaret Wallace Road

Saturday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., 308 West Council Street

10:00 pm, Open Disc., All Saints Lutheran Church, 900 Seneca Place

DURHAM

Monday and Wednesday 8:00 pm, Saint Phillip's Episcopal Church, 403 E. Main St.

GASTONIA

Friday

8:00 pm, Mental Health Center, Highland Street

GRAHAM

Saturday

6:00 pm, Open, Recreational Center, College Street

GREENSBORO

Monday 8:00 pm, Open Spkr/Disc., UNC-G-Elliot Center, Forest Drive Friday

8:00 pm, Saint Paul's Catholic Church, Horse Pencreek Road

GREENVILLE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Jarvis Methodist Church, 516 South Washington Street

HICKORY

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Hickory Memorial Hospital, 219 North Center Street

Friday

6:45 pm, Catawba Hospital, Ahel Building., Room 105, Fairgrove Chruch Road

JACKSONVILLE

Monday

7:00 pm, Closed, Onslow County Jail

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Infant of Prague School, Highway 175

KINSTON

8:88 pm, Closed Disc., First Presbyterian Church. 2101 Heritage Street

LENOIR

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, First Presbyterian Church, Boundary Street

MOOREHEAD

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Presbyterian Chruch, 1604 Arendell St.

MORGANTON

Friday and Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed, Foothill Education Center, 604 E. Union St.

SHELBY

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Salvation Army Dining Hall, 305 North Lafayette Street

SMITH-FIELD

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Mental Health Ctr., Johnston Medical Center

STATEVILLE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed, Beulah Baptist Church, Old Mountain Road

TAYLORVILLE

Sunday 8:00 pm, Open, Alexander County Library, 115 First Avenue

WAYNESVILLE

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Grace Episcopal, 110 Haywood Street

Tuesday 8:00 pm, Bethal Baptist Church, Sulfer Springs Road

WEST JEFFERSON

Saturday

8:00 pm, Saint Mary's Catholic Church

WILMINGTON

Monday

8:00 pm, Church of the Servant, Oriole Drive 8:00 pm, Open Combination, Life Center of Wilmington,

2520 Troy Drive

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed, St. James Episcopal, 3rd and Market Streets

Sunday 8:00 pm, Open, St. James Episcopal, 3rd and Market Streets

WINSTON-SALEM

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed, Trinity United Methodist Church,

3819 Country Club Road

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Trinity United Methodist Church,

3819 Country Club Road

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Fellowship Home, 661 Spring Street

OHIO

62

COASCNA:

NEOASCNA:

614/889-5673 (Kelly) 216/638-7895 (Roy)

ORSCNA:

OHIO

216/544-6170 (Tom)

STEUBENVILLE Contact:

614/264-0216

OHIO HOTLINE;

1/800-451-3000

AKRON

Monday

8:00 pm, Spkr./Disc., 1010 South Hawkins Street Divinity Lutheran Church

8:00 pm, Closed Inst./Spkr., Summit Regional Treatment Facility, 513 West Market Street, Contact: Craig H. 216/384-9692

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Spkr./Disc., Edwin Shaw Hospital, 2600 Sanitarium Road

Saturday

8:00 pm, Disc., 790 Carnegie Ave., Sherwood Park Baptist

ATHENS

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., 28 North College Avenue

AUSTINTOWN

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed, Disc./Basic Text, 25 Crestwood Building, Route 46

BEAVERCREEK

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Lit., 350 North Fairfield Road, Saint Andrews Methodist Church

BELLEFONTAINE

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 240 East Sandusky Street, Episcopal Holy Trinity

8:30 pm, Open, Y.M.C.A., 117 West Monument Street

BOARDMAN

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., Good Hope Lutheran Church, Southern Blvd. and Homestead Avenue

BRECKSVILLE

Friday

8:38 pm, Open Inst., Turning Point Center for Change, 4400 Oakes Road

Saturday

3:05 pm, Closed Disc., Brecksville V.A. Hospital, 10000 Brecksville Road

CADIZ

Thursday

6:30 pm, Disc., United Presbyterian Church, Fellowship Hall, West Market Street

CELINA

Friday

8:99 pm, Open Disc., St. Johns Lutheran Church, Main Street

CHAMPION

Monday

8:38 pm, Open Disc., Saint Williams Church, Route 45

Thursday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Williams Church, Route 45

CINCINNATI Wednesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Xavier Church, 7th & Sycamore Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Saint Timothy's Episcopal Church, 8101 Beechmont Avenue

```
CIRCLEVILLE
```

Saturday

10:00 pm, Lit. Disc., Saint Kavier Church, 7th & Sycamore

CLEVELAND

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, St. Malchi Catholic Church, W. 25th & Detroit

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Three Closed Disc., One Open, St. Patrick's Church, 3602 Bridge Avenue

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed, Inst., House of Corrections

Saturday

8:30 pm, Three Closed Disc., One Open, Westside Mental Health Center, 8301 Detroit Avenue

sunday

6:00 pm, 3rd Sunday, Area Service, L.E.G.S.

CLEVELAND HEIGHTS

8:00 pm, Open, Christian Church, 3663 Mayfield

COLUMBUS

Monday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Study and Disc., Sacred Heart School, Corner Summit and 1st Avenue

7:30 pm, Closed Inst., Bi-Monthly Mtg., Home Rd. off Rt. 257 8:00 pm, Womens Mtg., Women's Outreach for Women, 1950 N. 4th

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Columbia Heights Church, 91 Sturbridge 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Sacred Heart School, Summit & 1st Ave. 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Pataskala, 12536 Adams Lane

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Our Lady of Peach Church, 20 East Dominion Blvd.

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Ascension Luthern Church, 1479 Morse Road

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Regional Alcohol Group, 1755 Alum Creek

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Mary's Church, Annex, 684 Saint 3rd Street (rear)

Closed, Buckeye Youth Center, Cardinal Hall, Wheatland and Broad

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Riverside Hosp., 3535 Olentagy River Rd. Mental Health Cafeteria

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Pyrmid Club (basement), 347 Livingston

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Ascension Luthern Church,

1479 Morse Road (near Karl)

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., Heritage House, 349 Ridenour Road 12:00 am, Open Disc., Sacred Heart School, Summit & 1st Avenue

Saturday

4:00 pm, Closed, Buckeye Youth Center, Wheatland and West Broad Street

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Campus Treatment Center

7:30 pm, Open, St. Anthony's Hospital, 1450 Hawthorne Ave.

12:00 am, Open Disc., 2385 Sullivant Avenue

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, Mercy Hospital Group, 1430 South High St.,

First Floor Conference Room

8:15 pm, Open, Sacred Heart School, corner of Summit & 1st

DAYTON

Monday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., 138 West First Street

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Belmont Bldg., Vatervilet & Smithville 8:30 pm, Open Disc., St. Mark's Church, Burkardt & Woodman

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Queen of Martyrs Church, North Dixie and Keenan

Thursday

7:30 pm, Closed Spkr., Central Presbyterian Church, 4699 Lame Road

Friday

6:30 pm, Open Disc., Samaritan Hall, 4780 Salem Avenue

Sunday

6:30 pm, Closed Disc., Samaritan Hall 4780 Salem Avenue

DELAWARE

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Drop in Center, 38 S. Franklin Street

Sunday

6:00 pm, Open Spkr., Drop in Center, 38 S. Franklin Street

DUBLIN

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Dublin Community Church, 81 West Bridge Road

EUCLID

Monday

8:30 pm, Three Closed Disc., One Open Leader, 200th Place Recreation Center, East 200th and Shawnee

FAIRBORN

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., First Presbyterian Church, Broad and Highview

GAHANNA

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Leader, Heritage Inst., 349 Ridenour Road

GERMAN VILLAGE

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., St. Mary's Church Annex, 684 S. 3rd

GRANDVIEW

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Grandview High School, 1587 West 3rd Avenue

GREENEVILLE

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., First United Methodist Church, 4th and Sycamore Streets

HOWLAND

Wednesday

Closed Disc., Howland Community Church, 5:30 pm, 198 Niles-Cortland Road

IRONTON

Friday

6:30 pm, Open Disc., Christ Church, 5th and Park Avenue

KENT

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, United Church Ministires, 1435 East Main Street (Rt. 59)

LISBON

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Basic Text Study, J.V.S., 9364 State, Rt. 45/30 Saturday

8:36 pm, Closed Disc., J.V.S., 9364 State, Rt. 45/36

LIVERPOOL

Thur sday

7:00 pm, Beg. Disc., Foremans Club East Liverpool 8:30 pm, Open, Foremans Club East Liverpool

Saturday 12:00 am, Closed Disc., Mesher Harbor Building, (Behind E. Liverpool Hospital)

LOGAN

Wednesday 6:39 pm, Open Disc., Hocking County Community Center Court, Main Street across from Courthouse

LONDON Thursday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Madison Co. Hospital, Mental Health Wing, 210 North Main Street

LORAIN

Tuesday 8:30 pm, Open Inst., Lorain County Council on Alcohol and Drug Abuse, 1680 Cooper Foster Road

MC CARTHUR

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, Presbyterian Church, 202 West High Street, (basement)

MANSFIELD

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., SaintJohn's, corner of Park Avenue and Diamond

Friday

7:30 pm, Inst., Richland Hospital, Rt. 39

MARIETTA

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, Marietta Memorial Hospital, 2nd floor classroom, Mathews & Ferguson Street

MARION Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., Saint Pauls Episcopal Church, 197 East Center Street (rear)

MIDDLETON Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Christ United Methodist Church, Grand and Marshall Road

MT. VERNON

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., O.D.A.A.T. House, 8 South Gay Street

NELSONVILLE

Tuesday

6:00 pm, Closed, Hocking Correctional Facility

NEWARK

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Spencer House, 69 Granville Street

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Leader, Spencer House, 69 Granville Street

Sunday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Licking Memorial Hospital, Auditorium

NEW LEBANON

Thursday

Open Disc.. Church of the Nazarene. 165 North Johnsville Road 8:00 pm.

PAINSVILLE

Thursday

OHIO

8:30 pm, Three Disc., One Open Leader, 268 N. State Street Saint Mary's Parochial School 66

Friday

11:00 pm, Three Disc., One Open, Saint Paul's Church, 250 Bowhall Road

Saturday

11:00 pm, Closed Disc., One Open for Leader per month, Saint Paul's Luthern Church, 250 Bowhall Road

PARMA HEIGHTS

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Holy Family Church, 7367 York Road

PATASKALA

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Leads Community Center, 12536 Adams Lane

PORT CLINTON

Saturday

10:00 am, Open, Saint John's Lutheran Church, Adams Street

PORTSMOUTH

Monday

6:30 pm. Closed Disc., Little White House, 727 8th Street

REYNOLDSBURG

Saturday

9:30 pm, Open Disc., 6521 East Livingston Avenue

ROCK CREEK

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Glenbeigh Rehab Center, Rt. 45

SALEM

Thursday 7:00 pm, H&I Panel, Care Unit, North Columbia

Community Hospital

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., North Columbia Community Hospital, East State Street

Saturday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., 1995 E. State Street, NCCC Hospital, (In Cafeteria)

SHARON

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open, First United Methodist Church, Corner of Silver and Irvine Avenue

SPRINGFIELD

Monday 7:30 pm, Open Lit., 1101 East High Street

9:30 am, Open Disc., 1101 East High Street 8:00 pm, Open Lit., 1101 East High Street

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Mercy Hospital, 1343 North Fountain

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Leader, Community Hospital, 2615 E. High Street

STEUBENVILLE

Monday

6:30 & 8:30 pm, Beg. Spkr./Disc., Eagan Hall, Room 215, University of Steubenville

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Paul's Church, 4th & Adams Thursday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint John's Hospital, Cafeteria

Friday

8:00 pm, Step & Trad., 3rd Floor, Goodman Building, 185 North 4th Street

8:00 pm, Saint Paul's Episcopal Church, 4th & Adams

Saturday

1:00 pm, Closed Spkr., Halfway House corner of Franklin Ave. and 4th Street

Sunday

7:30 pm, Step Disc., 185 North 4th Street 8:80 pm, Saint Paul's Episcopal Church, 4th & Adams

TOLEDO

Wednesday

7:39 pm, Closed Disc., Braden Methodist Church, Lawrence and Woodruff

UPPER ARLINGTON

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Covenant Presbyterian Church, Corner of Ridgecliff and Redding

TROY

Sunday

3:15 pm, Open Disc., Trinity Episcopal, 1559 Henry Road

VAN WERT

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Mark's Lutheran Church, 160 West Sycamore Street, 3rd Floor

WARREN

Monday

6:30 pm, Inst. Panel Disc., Saint Josephs Hospital Alcohol Treatment Center, 1400 Tod Avenue N.W.

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Open, First Presbyterian Church, 256 Mahoning Avenue

Thursday

7:00 pm, Panel Inst. Disc., Arch-XI (Hillside Hospital), 8747 Squires Lane N.E.

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Willard Hall

Friday

6:30 pm, Open Disc., Project Outreach, 290 E. Market Street

Saturday 1:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Project Outreach,

290 East Market Street

WARRENSVILLE

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Inst., Horizon Center, 9301 Freland Drive

WASHINGTON C.H.

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Good Shepard Lutheran Church, 1001 North Street

WESTLAKE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint John's Westshore Hospital, 29000 Center Ridge Road

WILLOUGHBY

Tuesday

10:30 am, Closed Disc., 4080 Erie Street

WILLOWWICK

Sunday

3:00 pm, Closed Disc., Lakeshore United Methodist Church,

East 305 and Lakeshore

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Glenbeigh Family Center,

301 East 293rd Street

WILMINGTON

Monday

8:00 pm, Lead 1st Mtg. of Month, Open Disc., Remainder, Wilmington Friends Church, W.Locust St. & N.Mulberry XENIA

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Leader, Greene Hall, 1141 Monroe Street

Thursday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Christ Episcopal Church, 63 E. Church

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Greene Hall, 1141 Monroe Street

YELLOW SPRINGS

Saturday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., First Presbyterian Church, 314 Xenia Ave

YOUNGSTOWN

Monday

7:00 pm, Inst. Panel, Youngstown Alcohol Clinic, 2151 Rush Blvd

Tuesday

10:30 am, Open Spkr., 2023 Market Street

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Open Spkr., Youngstown Alcohol Clinic,

2151 Rush Blvd.

Thursday

10:30 am, Closed Disc., 2023 Market Street

Saturday

8:45 pm, Open Disc., Robert Brown Memorial, Elm & Woodbine

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr., Foster Memorial Church,

Indianola and Glenwood

ZANESVILLE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 1205 Newark Road

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Good Samaritan Hospital, 800 Forest Ave.

PENNSYLVANIA

ALLENTOWN

(215) 439-8440

PITTSBURG

Contact: (412) 391-5247

BEAVER COUNTRY Hotline: (412) 775-7077

SOUTH CENTRAL PENNSLYVANIA Hotline: (800) 232-HOPE

ALIQUIPPA

Monday

7:30 pm, Open, Saint Francis Cabrini Church, 115 Trinity Avenye, (Center Twp.)

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., House of Prayer Lutheran Church, 21st and Irwin Street, (Rear)

8:30 pm, Spkr./Open, House of Prayer Lutheran Church, 21st and Irwin Street, (Rear)

ALLENTOWN

Monday

8:30 pm, 4th Step Disc., Trinity Youth Center, 631 Turner St.

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Spkr./Disc., Saint James Evangelical Church,

11th and Tilgham Street

Wednesday 8:30 pm, Spkr./Disc., Saint James U.C.C., 15th and Walnut

Thursday 8:30 pm, Trinity Youth Center, 631 Turner Street

Friday

8:30 pm, Drug and Alcohol Building, 436 North 6th Street

Saturday

10:30 pm, Step Disc., Saint James United Church of Christ, 15th and Walnut Streets

Sunday

3:30 pm, Big Book Study, Drug and Alcohol Building, 436 North 6th

ALTOONA

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Simpson Methodist Church, 6th & 22nd

Thursday

6:30 pm, Open Disc., Salvation Army, 200 7th Avenue

ATHENS

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Joseph Roman Catholic Church, 205 N. Main Street

BEAVER

7:00 pm, Speaker, Medical Center of Beaver County, 1000 Dutch Ridge Road, (2nd floor cafeteria)

Thursday

2:00 pm, Closed Disc., United Presbyterian Church, 24th Street and Darlington Road

BETHLEM Tuesday

8:30 pm, Trinity Episcopal Church, 44 East Market Street

BIRDSBORO

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Mark's Lutheran Church, 5 Brook Manor

BLOOMSBURG

8:00 pm, Open Disc./Spkr., Presbyterian Church, corner of 4th and Market Streets

BRADDOCK

Monday

8:00 pm, Spkr., Saint Brendon's Church, 18 Holland Avenue

BUTLER

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Butler County Memorial Hospital, (5th Floor), East Brady Street

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., North Street Christian Church, West North and Church Street

Sunday

7:00 pm, Open, Basic Text Disc., 227 South Chestnut St. 7:00 pm, Open, Spkr. Disc., P.A.R.C. Building, Washington Street and Jefferson

CALIFORNIA

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., World Culture Building, Room 100, California State College

CAMP HILL

Monday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Camp Hill Corr. Institution, Contact: Gary S. 716-3504

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Holy Spirit Hospital
7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Christ Pres. Church, Deerfield Road Wednesday

6:00 pm, Closed Disc., Camp Hill Corr. Institution, Contact: Gary S. 716-3504

Friday

7:00 pm, Open Spkr., Holy Spirit Hospital Cafeteria, North 21st Street

Sunday

7:00 pm, Closed, Step Disc., Christ Presbyterian Church, Deerfield Road

CANADENSIS

Monday

8:00 pm, Canadensis United Methodist Church, (cabin in back), Route 390 and 447

CANNONSBURG

Monday

8:00 pm, Spkr. Disc., Trinity Methodist Church, Corner Center Church Road & Trinity Drive

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint John's Russian Orthodox Church, Boone Avenue

CARLISLE

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 117 North Hanover Street, (Basement)

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 117 North Hanover Street, (Basement) 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Carlisle Hospital, Conference Room 3

Thursday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Community Action Center,

North and West Streets 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Men, Cumberland County Prison Contact: John R. 763-0759

Friday

6:00 am, Closed Disc., Carlisle Army War College Chapel Sunday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Carlisle Army War College Chapel

CLAIRTON

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 1st Methodist Church, 500 Thompson

DALLAS

Tuesday

5:30 pm, Closed Inst., Dallas State Corr. Institution, Drawer K

DOYLESTOWN

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Central Bucks East High School, 202 Holicong Road

DU BOIS

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open, Stepping Stones Lodge, 220 S. Beady Street

DUNMORE

Wednesday

Closed Disc., (Open Speaker 2nd week), Dunmore United Methodist Church, (Basement of Rectory), 224 South Blakely Street

Friday

Closed Disc., Open Speaker 2nd week), Dunmore United Methodist Church,)Basement of Rectory), 224 South Blakely Street

EPHRATA

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Terrace Rehab., 1170 S. State Street

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Terrace Rehab., 1170 S. State Street

ERIE

Sunday

11:30 am, Closed Disc., Saint Vincent's Hospital, 24th and Sasafras Streets

8:00 pm, Open Spkr., Crossroads Center, 418 W. 5th Street

GLENOLDEN

Tuesday

9:30 am, Closed Topic Disc., Glenolden Presbyterian Church, Chester Pike and Ashland Avenue

Saturday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., 1st Sat--Open Step 4th Sat, Chester Park & Ashland Avenue

GRANTVILLE

11:00 am, H&I Closed Disc., Gaudenzia House Rehab., 90 day clean time requirement

GREENTREE

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Mount Pisgah U.P. Church, Warrior Road

Saturday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Margaret's School, Room 7, 310 Mansfield

HANOVER

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Red Cross Building, Carlisle Road

HOMESTEAD

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Disc./8:30 pm Spkr., 1397 Steelworkers Union Hall, 2nd Floor, 615 McClure Street

HAZELTON

Friday
8:30 pm, H&I Open Spkr./Disc., Serento Gardens, Route 309

HARRISBURG Monday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Common Ground Rehab., 2835 N. Front St. 8:00 pm, Beg., Upstairs, Derry St. United Methodist Church,

15th and Derry

8:00 pm, Regular, downstairs, Derry St. United Methodist Church, 15th and Derry

Tuesday
6:30 pm, Open Disc., H&I, Woodside Juvenile Center
7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Women's, Dauphin County Prison
Contact. Tody R. 697-9503

Wednesday

6:00 pm, Open Disc., Women, Derry St. United Methodist Church, 15th and Derry 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Men, Derry St. United Methodist

Church, 15th and Derry

Thursday

6:30 pm, Closed Disc., H&I, Dauphin County Prison

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., 18th and Hanover Streets

Friday

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., Pine St. United Methodist Church, 3rd and Pine Streets

Saturday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Young People's Mtg., 2337 N. Third

HOMESTEAD Tuesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Homestead Group, Local 1397 Steelworkers Union Hall, 2nd Floor. 615 McClure Street

8:30 pm, Spkr. Disc., Homestead Group, Local 1397 Steelworkers Union Hall, 2nd Fl, 615 McClure St.

INDIANA

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc./Basic Text Study, 120 Philadelphia St., (Open Door-Use Front Door)

Sunday

2:00 pm, Open Disc., United Ministries, Grant Street

JEANETTE

Monday

7:30 pm, H&I, Myriad Project, Route 30

JOHNSTOWN

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Marks Church, 335 Locust Street

Priday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Highland Drug and Alcohol Center, 1954 Mary Grace Lane

KINGSTON

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Grace Episcopal Church, 30 Butler St.

Priday

11:00 pm, Closed Disc., United Church of Christ,

Market and Sprague Streets

KRESGEVILLE

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Step, Salem St., Rt. 209, across International

LANCASTER

Tuesday

1:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint John's Episcopal Church,

321 West Chectnut

8:00 pm, Closed Step, Redeemer Lutheran Church, 500 Pearl Street

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Unitarian Church, 538 West Chestnut Street

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., H&I Basic Text, 121 South Prince Street

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Options Hall, 219 East King Street

Saturday

7:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Saint Anthony's Church,

501 East Orange Street

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed, Basic Text Study, Unitarian Church,

538 West Chestnut Street

LEBANON

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., V.A. Hospital, Room 217, 2nd Floor,

Volunteers Lounge

Thursday

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., 426 North 8th Street 8:00 pm, Open Disc., 426 North 8th Street

Saturday

7:00 pm, H&I, Lebanon County Prison, 730 E. Walnut Street

CLEARANCE REQUIRED

12:00 am, Midnight, Open Disc., 528 North 9th Street

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 426 North 8th Street

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 1st Baptist Church, 53 St. Lewis

MANSFIELD

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Mansfield Chapel, 61 N. Main Street

McKEESPORT

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr., 120 5th Avenue (The Center)

McMurray

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Trinity Methodist Church, Center Church Road

MEADVILLE

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 250 Pine

MECHANICSBURG

Friday

10:00 pm, Closed, Basic Text Study, 323 West Allen Street Saturday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Joseph's Catholic Church, 420 East Simpson Road

MEDIA

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed, Media Presbyterian Church, Baltimore Ave, (between Monroe and Jackson)

Thursday

8:30 pm, Closed Spkr., Media Presbyterian Church, Baltimore Avenue (between Monroe & Jackson)

MIDLAND

Saturday

12:00 am, Disc., 617 Midland Avenue, Steelworkers Union Hall #1212

MONESSEN

Monday

8:30 pm, Lead Disc., Mon Essen Valley Healt Center, Eastgate Plaza

MONROE

Friday

7:00 pm, Closed H&I, Monroe County Jail, Contact: Steve G. 717/839-9929

MONROEVILLE

Friday

8:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., United Methodist Church, Center Road

MOUNTAINHOME

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Barret Township YMCA, Rt. 91 (across from Mountainhome Diner)

MORGANTOWN

Saturday

8:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., 354 High Street, Room 244, Garlow Building

MT. LEBANON

Monday

8:30 pm, Southminster Presbyterian Church, 799 Washington Rd, Room 413

MT. OLIVER

Friday

12:00 pm, Trinity Luth. Church, Margaret & Brownsville Road

MT POCONO

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., St. Mary's Cath. Church, Fairview Ave.

MUNCY

Thursday

8:00 pm, 2nd & 4th Thursday, H&I, Muncy State Prison

MURRAYSVILLE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Laird Hall, Old Wm. Penn Hwy.

NEW BRIGHTON

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Labor Building. #833 Union Hall, 1017 3rd Avenue

8:30 pm, Spkr., Labor Bldg. #833 Union Hall, 1017 3rd Ave.

NEW CASTLE

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., 130 West North Street 8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Amicus Outreach, 302-304 E. Washington

NEW CUMBERLAND

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., St. Paul's Lutheran Church, 16th and Bridge Streets

HUNTINGTON

Monday

7:30 pm, Open, The Myriad Project, Walton Tea Room Road

NORTH SIDE

(Pittsburgh)

Tuesday

12:30 pm, Closed Disc., Trinty Lutheran Church, West North and Buena Vista

OAKLAND

(Pittsburgh)

Saturday

7:30 pm, Closed, Gay, Disc., 3305 5th Avenue

PALMYRA

Sunday

11:00 am, Open H&I, Gaudenzia House, Rts. 22 & 743, (90 day clean time stipulation)

PENN HILLS

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr., Mount Hope Church, Frankstown Road (across from police station)

PHILADELPHIA

Sunday

2:00 pm, Closed, 806 Welsh Road

7:30 pm, Open, Disc., St. Thomas of Villanova, 1235 W. Lancaster Park, Bryn Mawr

8:00 pm, Closed, Holy Ghost Prep, Rt. 13 & School Lane, Bensalem

8:00 pm, Closed Step Study, 2205 Bridge Street

8:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Eagleville Hospital, Dining Room Monday

7:00 pm, Step Study, 66th and Woodland Avenues

8:00 pm, Spkr., Huntingdon Hospital, Fitzwatertown Road Willow Grove

8:00 pm, Open, 8220 Castor Avenue, 1st floor 9:00 pm, Closed, 2205 pringe street 8:30 pm, Closed, Media Presbyterian Church, Baltimore Ave. and Church Street

8:30 pm, Closed, Step Study, Holy Trinity Church, 4th and Broad Streets, Lansdale

```
8:30 pm, Step Study, Tabernacle Presbyterian Church,
                 37th and Chesnut
     8:30 pm, Closed, Step Study, Church of the Redeemer,
New Golf and Pennswood
     Roads, Bryn Mawr
8:30 pm, Closed Disc., United Methodist Church,
                 off West Trenton Ave, Behind Lincoln Arm Apts)
     8:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Saint Luke's Church,
                 Kensington and Cumberland
     1:00 am, Closed, 2205 Bridge Street
Tuesday
     8:00 pm, Closed Disc., St. Joachim's Church, Griscom Street
8:00 pm, Open Disc./Spkr., Guiffrey Hospital, (11th Floor)
                 8th and Girard
     8:00 pm, Closed, Spkr./Disc., Institute of PA Hospital,
     111 North 49th Street, Strecker Unit
8:30 pm, Closed, Church on the Mall, Plymouth Mtg. Hall,
                 Germantown Pike
     8:30 pm, Open, Women Spkr./Disc., Interim House,
Tulpehocken Road
     8:30 pm, Closed, Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, Room 208,
                 Walsh Street and St Pike,
     8:30 pm, Step Study, Saint Ritas Bingo Hall,
                 Road and Wharton Streets
    11:00 pm, Open Step, 2205 Bridge Street
    12:30 pm, Open Disc., Counseling Center, Swamp Road, Newton
Wednesday
     7:30 pm, Spkr. Disc., Central Bucks E. H.S.,
Anderson and Holicong Roads
     8:60 pm, Open Step, Kensinton and Haggard Streets
     8:00 pm, Closed, Spkr./Disc., Bishop Egan,
Wister Road, Levittown
     8:00 pm, Closed Disc, 2205 Bridge Street
8:30 pm, Closed Disc, (first Wed. Step) Norristown State
                 Hospital, Bldg. 1, Independence House Entrance
     8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Salvation Army Building,
3rd and Walnut Streets
     8:30 pm, Closed Step, Holy Trinity Church,
4th and Broad Streets, Lansdale
     8:30 pm, Spkr./Disc., Jewish Community Center,
1544 Powell Street, Norristown
8:30 pm, Closed, Spkr./Disc, (first Wed. Step).
     Old Pine Street Church, 4th & Pine, Philadelphia 8:30 pm, Beginner's Disc./Mtg., Old Pine Street Church,
                 4th and Pine
Thursday
    11:00 am, Closed Disc., 2205 Bridge Street
     7:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., 5820 Old York Rd, Philadelphia 8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 1921 Grant Ave, Bridge Output Clinic
     8:00 pm, Closed Spkr./Disc., United Salem Church,
                 East Courthouse Street, Doylestown,
     8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Palmer and Frankford,
     Detox Unit 4th Floor
8:00 pm, Closed/Disc., 2205 Bridge Street
8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint David's Church,
                 Dupont and Smick Streets, Manayunk
     8:30 pm, Open Spkr., 211 Gay Street, West Chester,
(Saint Angus Church in Cafiteria)
     8:30 pm, Spkr./Disc., Trinity Lutheran Church,
                 Main Street and Valley Forge Road (Room 108)
     8:36 pm. Open Step. Rt. 611 & Street Road, Bucks Unit. Church
Friday
    12:00 am, Midnight, Closed Disc., Edison Furlong Road, 1 mile
                 East of Rt. 611
    11:00 am, Closed Disc., 2205 Bridge Street
     8:30 pm, Open, 2205 Bridge Street
8:30 pm, Closed, (3rd Friday Open Anniversary), St. Martin's
Church, Roosevelt Blvd. & Oxford Ave, (entrance in
                 back parking lot, upstairs Church)
```

```
8:39 pm, Closed, Podium Disc., Tabernacle Presbyterian
        Church, 37th and Chestnut
```

8:30 pm, Closed Spkr., United Paoli Presbyterian Church,

South Valley Road, Paoli 8:30 pm, Beginners, Saint Rita's Bingo Hall, Broad & Wharton 8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Holy Ghost Prep, Rt. 13 & School Lane,

Bensalem Saturday

19:39 am, Open Step, St. John's Church, 6th & Walnut Streets (basement entrance on Walnut Street)

1:00 pm, Closed Disc., Last Sat. open, 2205 Bridge Street 6:30 pm, Closed Spkr., Queen of the Universe Church, Trenton Road, Levittown

7:00 pm, Closed, Step Trad., (last Sat. open), Maternity BVM Church, 9220 Old Bustleton Avenue 8:00 pm, Beginner's, 2205 Bridge Street

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Parish House, 1st Presbyterian

Church, 292 West Main 8:30 pm, Closed, Spkr./Disc., Eugenia Hospital, 66 Thomas Road, Lafayette Hill

10:00 pm, Continuous Disc. Marathon, 6106 Torresdale Avenue

PITTSBURGH

Monday

1:30 pm, Open Disc., Ursuline Center, 201 South Winebiddle Street, (Coral and Winebiddle)

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Catherine's Church, Broadway and Pauline

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Holy Trinity Lutheran Church,

1516 Beechview Avenue 8:30 pm, Open Disc., 6th Presbyterian Church, Forbes and Murray, rear door

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Mary S. Brown Church, (Basement), 3424 Beechwood Blvd.

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., St. Wendelins Church, 2728 Custer Ave Wednesday

1:30 pm, Closed Disc., 4th Presbyterian Church, 5450 Friendship and Roup Streets

7:00 pm, Spkr./Disc., United Presbyterian Church, 1036 Brookline Blvd.

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Bethseda United Presbyterian Church, 7220 Bennett

8:00 pm, Berkeley Hills Lutheran Church, 517 Sangree Road

8:30 pm, Spkr./Disc., United Presbyterian Church, 1036 Brookline Blvd.

8:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Berkeley Hills Church, 517 Sangree Road

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Sheradon Trinity Church, Sherwood and Citadel

Thursday
11:00 am, Closed Disc., United Presbyterian Church, 301 Grandview Avenue

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., BT Study, 4th Presbyterian Church, 5450 Friendship

8:30 pm, Open Disc./Book Text Study, Bethany Lutheran Church, West Liberty and Park Blvd.

Friday

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., Trinity Lutheran Church,

Margaret and Brownsville Roads (Mount Oliver) 7:00 pm, Open, Book Disc., 4th Presbyterian Church,

5450 Friendship Street

8:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Hill House, 1835 Center Avenue

8:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., 4th Presbyterian Church, 5450 Friendship Street
12:80 am, Open Disc., 4th Presbyterian Church, 5450 Friendship Street

Saturday

6:30 pm, Open Spkr., North Park Evan Presbyterian Church, Ingomar Road

8:00 pm, Open Spkr., Jefferson Hospital, Coal Valley Road,

Cafeteria

8;30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Margaret's Church School, 310 Mansfield Avenue

Sunday

1:30 pm, Open Disc., 130 South Fairmont

7:30 pm, Closed, Womens Disc., 4th Presbyterian Church, 5450 Friendship Street

8:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., 502 Lockhard Street,

(Use side enterance) Avery

8:00 pm, Closed Disc./Basic Text Study, Men's Stag, Tree of Life Synagoge, Wilkins and Shady 8:30 pm, Open Disc./Bacis Text Study,

Saint Agnes Church, Saint Anges Lane, West Miffin

POTTSTOWN

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Young People, Saint John's United Church of Christ, High and Price Streets

READING

Sunday

2:00 pm, Closed Disc., Unitarian Church, Franklin Street

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Reading Hospital, J Bldg--Rear,

West Reading

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Last Wed. Open Spkr., 26 North 6th Street, Room 301

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 26 North 6th Street, Room 301

Friday

12:00 am, Midnight, Open Disc, 26 North 6th Street

Saturday

9:00 am, Closed, Y.M.C.A. Building, 5th Floor, 739 Washington Street

Sunday

2:00 pm, Closed, Uniterian Church, Franklin Street 8:00 pm, Spkr./Disc., Saint John's Lutheran Church, Church and Walnut Streets

SCRANTON

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., (H&I), Scranton Detox Unit, (Basement), Scranton State Hospital,

Mulberry and Franklin

Thursday

8:30 pm, 1 Spkr./2 Closed Disc./1 Open Disc. Per Month, Lucan Center, St. Luke's Church, 232 Wyoming Ave.

Saturday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Bethel Ame Church, Washington Street

SELLERSVILLE

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Spkr./Disc., St. Michael's Lutheran Church, 328 Church Road

SHARON

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., 1st Methodist Church, corner of Silver and Irvine

8:30 pm, Open Leader, 1st Methodait Church, corner of Silver and Irvine

SHARPSBURG Monday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., The Center, 13th and Canal

SHICKSHINNY

Wednesday (3rd)

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Clearbrook Lodge, RD. #1

SPEERS

Wednesday

1:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., United Methodist Church

SOUIRREL HILL

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Wightman School, 2nd Floor, Solway and Wightman Streets

7:30 pm, Open Disc, 6th Presbyterian Church, Forbes and Murray, Rear door

Front and Woodlawn Streets

STROUDSBURG

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, United Methodist Church, Main Street

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Christ Calv. Episcopal Church, 7th Street, between Sarah and Thomas Streets

SUNBURY

Thursday 7:30 pm, Closed, Spkr./Disc., Saint Matthew Episcopal Church,

SWIFTWATER

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 41 Mount Pocono, Fairview Avenue

TANNERSVILLE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Route 715, Camelback Road

TARENTUM

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Trinity United Methodist Church, Freeport Road

UNIONTOWN

Thursday

8:30 pm, 20 New Salem Road

8:30 pm, Open Disc. or Spkr., (Chairperson's Choice), Fayette County Health Center, 100 New Salem Road

<u>WARREN</u>

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open, Lead Disc., Trinity Episcopal Church, 444 Pennsylvania Avenue W

WASHINGTON

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., Trinity Episcopal Church, College and Beau Streets

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., 118 North Main Street

WAYNESBURG

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., First Presbyterian Church, College Street

WEST CHESTER

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr., Saint Agnes Church, 211 East Gay St.

WILKES-BARRE

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Stephen's Church, 35 South Franklin, (Open last week)

Saturday

10:00 pm, Closed Disc., Westminister Presbyterian Church, Hanover Street

WILLIAMSBURG

Saturday

11:00 am, Open Disc., Cove Forge Trmt. Center, R.D., 1

WILLIAMSPORT

Monday

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., 133 W. Fourth St., 2nd Floor 7:00 pm, Closed, Spkr./Disc., Annunciation Church, Fourth and Walnut Streets, School Basement

Tuesday

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., 133 West Fourth St., 2nd Floor 7:30 pm, Closed, Spkr./Disc., Trinity Episcopal Church,

844 West Fourth Street

8:00 pm, Y.M.C.A. Work Release, West 4th Street, 4th Floor Wednesday

8:30 am, Closed Spkr., Church of the Savior, Memorial and Grier Streets

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., 133 West Fourth St., 2nd Floor Thursday

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., 133 West Fourth, 2nd Floor

Friday 12:00 pm, Closed Disc., 133 West Fourth, 2nd Floor 7:00 pm, Closed, Spkr./Disc., Divine Prov. Hospital,

Grampian Blvd Saturday

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., 133 West Fourth St, 2nd Floor

Sunday

12:00 pm, Closed Disc., Williamsport Hospital, Auditorium, Lousia Street Entrance

WILLKES-BARRE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Wyoming Valley Clinic, 149 Dana Street

YORK

Monday

8:00 pm, 27 North Queen Street, Basement

8:00 pm, 238 East College Avenue, Progress House

Thursday

8:00 pm, 27 North Queen Street, Basement

Saturday

7:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Leisurville Apartment, Community Center, Lark Circle, Basement

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 822 East Market Street

RHODE ISLAND

CENTRAL FALLS

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Charties Health Center, corner Broad and Lincoln

CUMBERLAND

Tuesday 7:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., St. Patrick's School, Broad St.

80

7:30 pm, Saint Patrick's School, Broad Street

NEWPORT

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Washington Square (Broadway) Navy Y.M.C.A

Friday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Columbus Church

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Michael's Rectory, Oxford Street

PAWTUCKET

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Mc Devitt Bldg., 23 Broad St. Rm. 309

WARWICK

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., 3296 Post Road, across from City Hall

SOUTH CAROLINA

GREENVILLE 803/246-7363 (Dee H) CHARLESTON 803/762-1690 (Patti)

COLUMBIA 893/782-2233 (Kay E.) NORTHERN SO. CAROLINA OR

ROCKHILL 803/324-4377

ANDERSON

Wednesday

8:00 pm, North Anderson Community Church, 178 Anderson

CHARLESTON

Wednesday

7:00 pm, College of Charleston Counseling Bldg., 2 Green St.

Thursday

8:30 pm, Closed, Fellowship Club, 1821 Reynolds Avenue

Sunday

2:00 pm, College of Charleston Counseling Bldg., 2 Green St. 6:00 pm, Closed Disc., College of Charleston, 67 George St.

COLUMBIA

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Walden Corr. Center, Broad River Road 8:30 pm, Open Disc, V.A Hospital, ATU, Rm. 338,

Garners Ferry Road

Wednesday

10:30 am, Open, Morris Village, 610 Faison Drive

6:30 pm, Open Disc., Beginners, Laradac (detox Center),

2020 Washington Street

Thursday

6:00 pm, Open, Morris Village, 610 Faison Drive Friday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., V.A Hospital, ATU Room 338,

Garners Ferry Road

10:00 pm, Disc., 2020 Washington Street

10:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Andrew's Lutheran Church,

1416 Broad River Road

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Charter Rivers Hospital

Sunday

6:30 pm, Open Disc., Laradac (Detox Center), 2020 Washington

DURHAM

Monday

8:00 pm, St. Phillip's Episcopal Church, 403 E. Main Street

Wednesday

8:00 pm, St. Phillip's Episcopal Church, 403 E. Main Street

FLORENCE

Wednesday

6:00 pm, Closed, 604 Gregg Avenue

GRAHAM

Saturday

6:00 pm, Open, Recreational Center, College Street

GREENSBORO

Friday

8:00 pm, St. Paul's Catholic Church, Horse Pen Creek Road

GREENVILLE

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Westminister Presbyterian Church, 2310 Augusta Road

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 4th Presbyterian Church,

703 East Washington Street

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Westminister Presbyterian Church, 2310 Augusta Road

Saturday

7:00 pm, Open, St. Francis Episcopal Church, 506 Edwards Rd.

Sunday

4:00 pm, Open Disc., 4th Presbyterian Church, 703 East Washington Street

HILTON HEAD ISLAND

Monday

7:00 pm, Open, Christ and Lutheran Church, Highway #278

JOHN'S ISLAND

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed, Fenwich Hall

LANCASTER

Wednesday

9:30 pm, Closed Disc., Old Charlotte Highway,
(A.A. Cabin off Hwy. 521, near Hwy. 9)

<u>LAURENS</u> Saturday

11:00 am, 216 West Laurens Street

LIBERTY

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Senior Citizen's Building, Highway 178, Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, Basic Text Study, Senior Citizen's Building, Highway 178, Liberty

MYRTLE BEACH

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed, St. Phillip's Lutheran Church, 62nd Ave. N.

Friday 8:00 pm, Open, St. Phillip's Lutheran Church, 62nd Avenue N.

NORTH CHARLESTON

Thursday

8:30 pm, Closed, Fellowship Club, 1821 Reynolds Avenue

ORANGEBURG

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Disc., Rivelon Baptist Church, Rivelon Road Sunday

7:00 pm, Open, Orangeburg Hospital, In-Service Classroom

ROCK HILL

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 103 Sedgewood

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open/Closed, Matthew's Ind. Pk., 5.1 miles W. of 177 on Hwy. 161, turn right at end of street on left

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 103 Sedgewood

Friday

10:00 pm, Open Disc., Serenity Club, Off Hwy. 161 at Mastthew Construction

Saturday

6:00 pm, Open/Closed, Matthew's Ind. Pk., 5.1 miles W. of 177 on Hwy. 161, turn right at end of street on left

SHELBY

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Salvation Army

SUMTER

Tuesday

6:30 pm, Closed Disc., Family Court, Food Stamp Building, 108 North Magnolia Street

SPARTANBURG

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Spartanburg Mental Health Center, next to Spartanburg General Hospital

TAYLORVILLE Sunday

8:00 pm, Open, Alexander County Library, 115 First Avenue

WALTERBORO

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Halfway House next to Old Hospital 8:00 pm, Closed (3rd Wed Open) Highway 15 North, front of Walterboro Stockyards

WEST COLUMBIA

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Charter Rivers Hospital, 2900 Sunset Blvd

TENNESSEE

HOTLINES: KNOXVILLE:

615/521-1989

NASHVILLE: 615/297-9762

MEMPHIS: 901/276-LIVE

MEMPHIS AREA SERVICE COMM. P.O. Box 111105, Memphis TN 38111 HELPLINE 901/276-LIVE

CHATTANOOGA

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Basic Text Study, Grace Episcopal Church, 20 Belvoir 8:00 pm, St. Peter's Episcopal Church, 848 Ashland Terrace

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., St. Peter's Episcopal Church, 848 Ashland Terrace

Friday 648 ABRIANG Terrace

8:00 pm, Open Disc., UTC Methodist Student Center, 607 Douglas Street

Saturday 8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Peter's Episcopal Church, 848 Ashland Terrace

CLARKSVILLE Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open, 921 Clark Street

CLEVELAND Wednesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Bradley Memorial Hospital

CROSSVILLE

Monday

7:00 pm, Open, First Christian Church, Webb Avenue

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed, First Christian Church, Webb Avenue

ELIZABETHTON

6:00 pm, Open, Cross Roads Alcohol & Drug Prev. Treatment Center, 514 East "D" Street

HAWOTE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Scout Lodge, Pennsylvania Avenue

Sunday

2:00 pm, Open Disc., Scout Lodge, Pennsylvania Avenue

HOHENWALD

Friday

8:00 pm, Open, Buffalo Valley Inc., 221 South Maple Street

JOHNSON CITY

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., 109 West Wataqua

Saturday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., 109 West Watague

KNOXVILLE Monday

12:30 pm, Open Disc., New Horizon Club House, 2914 Middle Brook Pike 8:60 pm, Open Disc., School of Nursing, St. Mary's Hospital

Tuesday

12:30 pm, Open Disc., New Horizon Club House, 2914 Middle Brook Pike

8:00 pm, Closed, Panel Disc./Spkr., New Horizon Club House, 2914 Middle Brook Pike

Wednesday

12:30 pm, Open Disc., New Horizon Club House,

2914 Middle Brook Pike

8:00 pm, Open Disc., New Horizon Club House, 2914 Middle Brook Pike

Thursday

12:30 pm, Open Disc., New Horizon Club House,

2914 Middle Brook Pike

8:00 pm, Open Disc., New Horizon Club House,

2914 Middle Brook Pike

Friday

12:30 pm, Open Disc., New Horizon Club House,

2914 Middle Brook Pike

8:00 pm, Open Disc., New Horizon Club House, 2914 Middle Brook Pike

12:00 am, Midnight, Open Disc., 1 2914 Middle Brook Pike New Horizon Clubhouse.

84

Saturday

12:30 pm, Open Disc., Hew Horizon Club House,

2914 Middle Brook Pike

8:30 pm, Speaker, New Horizon Club House, 2914 Middle Brook Pike

Sunday

12:30 pm, Open Disc., New Horizon Club House,

2914 Middle Brook Pike

3:00 pm, Open, Lit. Study, New Horizon Club House, 2914 Middle Brook Pike

LEBANON

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Koala Center, 1411 Baddour Parkway

MEMPHIS

Sunday

11:00 am, Sun Morning Mtg., The Clubhouse, 111 Racine, Poplar 8:00 pm, The Clubhouse, 111 Racine, at Poplar

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Francis Hospital, 5959 Park Ave. Longinotta Auditorium

Thursday

7:30 pm, 2009 Lamar Avenue 7:30 pm, Prescott Memorial Baptist Church, 499 Mynders at Patterson

7:30 pm, Prescott Memorial Baptist Church, 499 Mynders at Patterson

NASHVILLE

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 2640 B. Nolensville Road 8:00 pm, Step Study, West End Methodist Church, 23rd Avenue and West End Avenue, 3rd Floor

8:00 pm, Basic Text Study, 2640 B. Nolensville Road

Tuesday

12:00 pm, Open Disc., 2640 B. Nolensville Road

8:00 pm, Step Study, West Methodist Church, 23rd Avenue and & West End Avenue, 3rd Floor

Wednesday

12:00 pm, Open Disc., CRIB, 2640 B. Nolensville Road 6:30 pm, Open Disc., Women's, CRIB, 2640 B. Nolensville Road

Thursday

12:00 pm, Open Disc., CRIB, 2640 B. Nolensville Road 8:00 pm, Open Disc., CRIB, 2640 B. Nolensville Road

Friday

12:00 pm, Open Disc., 2640 B. Nolensville Road

8:00 pm, Open Disc., First Unity Church, 1612 Woodmont Blvd. Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 2640 B. Nolensville Road

OAK RIDGE

Monday

6:00 pm, Closed Disc., Serenity Club, 216 Manhattan Avenue

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Serenity Club, 216 Manhattan Avenue

OLD HICKORY

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint John's Episcopal Church, 1700 Hadley Avenue

PARIS

Thursday

6:30 pm, Closed Disc., Carey Counseling Center, 408 Virginia Street

PIGEON FORGE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Sevier County Bank

ROCKFORD

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Fellowship Hall, Old Maryville Pike

SEVIERVILLE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Sevier County Cultural Center, 131 West Bruce Street

TIPTONVILLE

Friday

6:30 pm, Closed Disc., (H&I), Lake County Regional Prison, Route 1

VERMONT

CONTACT: 617/569-8792

BRATTLEBORO

Sunday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint Michael's School, 20 Walnut Street

Thursday

7:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Saint Michaels School, (Basement)

MIDDLEBURY

Sunday

6:45 pm, Open Disc., Community House College, Seymore Street

RUTLAND

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Peter's School, corner of River Street and Meadow Street

Saturday

7:00 pm, Open Spkr., Saint Peter's School, corner of River Street and Meadow Street

SO. BURLINGTON

Friday

7:00 pm, Open, 175 Twin Oaks North

VIRGINIA

BLUE RIDGE AREA 703/434-0567 (LARRY) NORTHERN VIRGINIA HOTLINE: 202/338-7989

PENINSULA AREA

HOTLINE: 804/874-7979

RICHMOND HOTLINE: 804/257-7080

CONTACT: 804/877-8967 (EDDIE)

CONTACT: 804/520-1579 (RICK)

TIDEWATER

HOTLINE: 804/399-6393

CONTACT: 804/467-4367 (SUE)

ALEXANDRIA

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., St. Mary's Flounder House, 316 S. Royal

ARLINGTON

Monday

8:30 pm, Open, Arlington Co. Drug and Alcohol Unit, 16th and Walter Reed Tuesday 8:30 pm, Open, Arlington Co. Drug and Alcohol Unit, 16th and Walter Reed

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open, Arlington Co. Drug and Alcohol Unit, 16th and Walter Reed

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open, Arlington Co. Drug and Alcohol Unit, 16th and Walter Reed

Priday

8:30 pm, Open, Arlington Co. Drug and Alcohol Unit, 16th and Walter Reed

8:30 pm, Open Disc., 3025 S. 16th Street, (Basement), (Dept. of Human Resourses Alcohol & Drug Program)

Sunday

7:00 pm, Open Beg., Arlington Hosp., 16th & George Mason Dr. 8:00 pm, Open, A.R.I., 507 North Pollard Street

BAILEYS CROSSROADS

Friday

7:00 pm, Open Step, Independence Club, 5878 Leesburg Pike

Saturday
3:00 pm, Open Disc., Alano Club, 5666 Columbia Pike

Sunday
7:00 pm, Open Step, Alano Club, 5666 Columbia Pike

CHARLOTTESVILLE

Tuesday

6:30 pm, Open Step/Trad., Meadows Presbyterian Church, 2200 Angus Road

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Mountainwood Treatment Center, Lynchburg Drive Sunday

7:30 pm, Mountainwood Treatment Center, Lynchburg Drive

DANVILLE

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, Sacred Heart Catholic Church, 288 West Main Street

FAIRFAX

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Woodburn Mental Health Center, (next to Fairfax Hospital)

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open Step, Woodburn Mental Health Center, (next to Fairfax Hospital)

FRANKLIN

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Franklin Baptist Church, High Street

HAMPTON

Monday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Peninsula Drug Rehab. Services, 804 West Mercury Blvd.

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Peninsula Psychiatric Hospital, 2424 Executive Drive (behind Coliseum Mall)

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Vet Administration, Domicilary 4, 2nd Fl

Saturday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint John's Episcopal Church, 100 West Queens Way

Sunday

11:00 am, Open Disc., Rebos Social Club, 3849 Recoughtan Road 8:00 pm, Open Disc., Peninsula Psychiatric Hospital, 2424 Executive Drive (behind Coliseum Mall)

HARRISONBURG

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church

Thursday

6:30 pm, Step & Trad., Asbury Methodist Church, South Main and Bruce Streets

Saturday

8:00 pm, Shenandoah Treatment Center

LEESBURG

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Springwood Hospital, Rt. 15-N

MANASSES

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Bethel Lutheran Church, 8712 Plantation Lane

Priday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., 9208 Centerville Road

Sunday

6:30 pm, Closed Step, Prince William Mental Health, (second building), 8807 Sudley Road

MARTINSVILLE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Mental Health Assoc., 117 Broad Street

McCLEAN

Friday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Lewinsville Presbyterian Church, 1724 Chainbridge Road

NEWPORT NEWS

Monday

11:00 am, Closed Disc., Saint Stephen's Episcopal Church, 1724 Hiden Blvd.

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Riverside Hospital, 500 J. Clyde Morris

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., James Inst., 700 Thimble Shoals Road

Priday

8:00 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Asbury Methodist Church, 15602 Warwick Blvd.

NORFOLK

Wednesday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., 1500 E. Little Creek Road, Room 302

7:30 pm, Open Disc., 1500 E. Little Creek Road, Room 302

PORTSMOUTH

Monday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Alcohol Rehabilitation Center of Virginia, Effingham and Crawford Parkway

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Alcohol Rehabilitation Center of Virginia, Effingham and Crawford Parkway

Sunday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Maryview Hospital, (Psy. ward), High and Willet Streets

RADFORD

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open, The Center, Saint Albans Hospital

RESTON

Monday

8:00 pm, Open, The Great Place, 12100 Sunset Hills Road

88

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Closed Step, The Great Place, 12100 Sunset Hills Rd. 8:30 pm, Open Disc., The Great Place, 12100 Sunset Hills Road

RICHMOND

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., McGuire V.A Hospital, 1201 Broad Rock Blvd.

Tuesday

8:30 pm, Open Spkr./Disc., Mechanicsville Baptist Church, 1518 Atlee Road

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Mc Guire Southside Vet. Ad. Hospital,

1201 Broad Rock Blvd. 8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Mark's Episcopal Church,

520 North Boulevard

Thursday

8:00 pm, Speaker, Psychiatric Institute of Richmond, 530 North 5th Street (Clearance required)

Friday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint John Vianney Center,

River Road Goochland

10:30 pm, Closed Disc., Cathedral Parish Center, 107 North Morris Street

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Willow Oaks, Caterville

Sunday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Holiday Inn--Downtown, 301 W. Franklin

RIXEYVILLE

Monday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Primevera Treatment Center, Rt. 229

ROANOKE

unday

8:00 pm, Open, 17A Frankin Road

VIRGINIA BEACH

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Star of the Sea Catholic Church, l4th and Pacific Avenue

Wednesday

8:30 pm, Open Step/Trad., Bayside Hospital, Independence Bl. (in cafeteria)

Friday

8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Galilee Episcopal Church, 40th and Pacific Avenue

Saturday

11:00 pm, Open Disc., Fellowship House, Laskin Road

WAYNESBORO

Monday

8:00 pm, Episcopal Church, Wayne Avenue

WILLIAMSBURG

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Eastern State Hospital, Building #12

WINCHESTER

Monday

8:30 pm, New Life Center

Wednesday

8:15 pm, Open Disc., Christ Lutheran Church, Boscawen Street and Indian

Priday

8:00 pm, Shalome, Et Benedictus

WASHINGTON D.C.

HOTLINE; 202/338-7989

```
Monday
     7:00 pm, Open Step, Howard University Hospital, (4ElS)
     7:00 pm, Closed Disc., Union Temple Baptist Church,
                 2002 14th Street S.E.
     8:30 pm, Closed, Gay Comm. Center, 1638 R Street N.W.
8:45 pm, Open, St. Lukes Church, 4925 E. Capitol Street S.E.
Tuesday
    12:00 pm, Open, 1717 Rhode Island Ave. N.W., 2nd Floor
    12:00 pm, U.S Department of Agriculture,
                 14th and & Independence Avenue S.W.
     7:00 pm, Open Disc., D.C. Courthouse, 719 13th Street N.W. 7:00 pm, Open Disc., Beginners Group, 719 13th Street N.W.
     8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Douglas Memorial Church,
                 llth and H Street N.E.
     8:30 pm, Closed Disc., Psy. Inst., 2141 K Street N.W. 9th Fl.
Wednesday
    12:00 pm, Washington Hospital Center, Nurses Building,
                 110 Irving Street, N.W.
     7:00 pm, Closed Step, Howard University Hospital,
                 2041 Georgia Avenue N.W., Room 4J16
     7:00 pm, Open Disc., Howard University Hospital,
                 2041 Georgia Avenue N.W., Room 4J16
     8:30 pm, Open Disc., Methodist Church, Connecticut Ave. at Jennifer St., N.W.
Thursday
     6:00 pm, Closed, Trust Clinic Group, 1400 Q Street N.W.
7:00 pm, Open Disc., Lincoln Temple, 1701 11th Street N.W.
8:30 pm, Open Disc., Step One Mtg., Howard University Hosp.,
2041 Georgia Avenue N.W., Room 4E15
Friday
     7:00 pm, Open Disc., Howard University Hospital, 2041
                Georgia Avenue N.W., Room 4E14
     7:00 pm, Open Step, No Smoking, 14th and Emerson Street N.W.
     8:30 pm, Open Disc., Veteran Admin. Hospital,
                 50 Irving Street N.E.
Saturday
   12:00 pm, Noon, Closed Disc., Women, Howard University Hosp.,
2041 Georgia Avenue, Room 4E14.
12:00 pm, Noon, Closed Disc., Men, Howard University Hosp.,
2041 Georgia Avenue, Room 4E15
     6:30 pm, Open, Galilee Church, 2252 Minn Avenue S.E.
     8:30 pm, Open Disc., 1812 12th Street N.W.
Sunday
   11:00 am, Open Disc., Mary Harring House, 700 Monroe St. N.E.
     6:30 pm, Open, 700 Monroe Street N.E.
     8:30 pm, Closed, Howard University (4E15)
```

WEST VIRGINIA

2041 Georgia Avenue N.W.

HOTLINE: 304/344-4442

CONTACTS:

304/925-7088 (DON) 304/727-6074 (BARRY) 304/233-8095 (RON) 304/727-2331 (PATTY) BUCKHANNON

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., First United Meth. Church, Florida St.

CHARLESTON

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint John's Episciopal Church, Room 225, Quarrier and Broad Street

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Book Study, Saint John's Episcopal Church, Room 225, Quarrier and Broad Street

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint John's Episcopal Church,

Room 225, Quarrier and Broad Street

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 7004 Canawha Street (St. Albans)

Saturday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint John's Episcopal Church,

Room 225, Quarrier and Broad Street

CLARKSBURG

Monday

8:30 pm, 1401 West Pike Street

DUNBAR

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., First Presbyterian Church,

15th and Meyers Avenue

10:00 pm, 2nd Fri. Open Spkr., First Presbyterian Church, 15th and Meyers Avenue

FAIRMONT

Friday

8:30 pm, Fairmont Emergency Hospital

KINGWOOD

Thursday

8:00 pm, Preston Memorial Hospital, 3rd Floor

LOGAN Monday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., First Presbyterian Church,

622 Stratton Street

Friday

7:00 pm, Closed Disc., First Presbyterian Church, 622 Stratton Street

MORGANTOWN

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Inst., R.F. Kennedy Youth Center Contact: Phil K. 304/292-0896 prior to 12 noon Mon. (CLEARANCE REQ)

8:30 pm, Open Book Disc., Drummond Chapel Methodist Church, 479 Van Voorhis Road, (in basement)

8:30 pm, Open, Spkr./Disc., Room 224, Garlow Building,

354 High Street

NEW MARTINSVILLE

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., (1st week Step Study), Court Restaurant, Florida Street

PARKERSBURG

Monday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Parkersburg Community College, Rt. 47

PRINCETON

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open, Princeton Presbyterian Church, 1809 West Main Street

Open Disc., Presbyterian Church, 8:00 pm, 1809 West Main Street

PT PLEASANT

Thursday

7:30 pm, Closed, Mental Health Bldq., Basement, 611 Vand St.

ROWLESBURG

Sunday

4:00 pm, Rainbow House, (behind Exxon) Rt. 72

UNIONTOWN

Thursday

8:30 pm, Fayette Co. Health Building

WAYNESBURG

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Presbyterian College, College Street

WEIRTON

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Candelight, Cove United Presbyterian Church, corner of Main Street and Cove Road

WESTON

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Mathews United Methodist Church, 120 East 3rd Street

WHEELING

Monday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., No. Panhandle Behavioral Health Center, 2121 Eoff Street

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Lukes Church, 200 South Penn,

Wheeling Island

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Old Samaritan House, 7-13th Street

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., Old Samaritan House, 7:00 pm, Basic Text, Y.W.C.A., 100 Chapline 7-13th Street

Saturday
7:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Lukes Church, 200 South Penn,

Sunday 1:30 pm, Open Disc., Salvation Army Svs. Ctr., 140 16th St.

WISCONSIN

414/344-2468

APPLETON Wednesday

7:00 pm, Closed Step./Disc., Genesis Club, 418 1/2 W. College

Thursday 7:00 pm, Closed Step./Disc., Genesis Club, 418 1/2 W. College

Friday

7:00 pm, Genesis Club, 418 1/2 College Avenue

ANTIOCH

Thursday

5:39 pm, Closed/Disc., 12x12 Saint Catherine's, Benet Lake Center, 12603 224th Avenue

BAY VIEW

Friday

7:15 pm, Bay View Assembly of God, 2392 South Woodward

BELOIT

Tuesday

8:00 pm, 413 Olympia Blvd.

Saturday

11:39 am, Saint Paul's Catholic Church, 656 Pleasant Street

BEAVER DAM Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed Step/Disc., Alano Clubhouse, 115 N. Lincon

BENET LAKE

Thursday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Benet Lake Abby, 12603 224th Avenue, Kenosha County

BROOKFIELD

Monday

8:00 pm, Elmbrock Memorial Hospital, 19333 W. North Avenue

EAU CLAIRE

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Closed Topic, Return One House, 529 Hobart Street

FOND DU LAC

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Closed Step, Fond du Lac Health Center, 459 East First Street

FORT ATKINSON

Thursday

8:00 pm, Open/Closed, Brick House, 13 3rd St., 3rd & Edwards

HARTFORD Friday

7:30 pm, Closed, Hartford Memorial Hospital,

1032 East Sunner Street, 3rd Floor Conference room

JANESVILLE

Tuesday

8:99 pm, Open, (last Tues. Spkr.) 170 Lynn Street

8:00 pm, 430 North Jackson

Thursday

8:55 pm, Saint John's Lutheran Church,

Parker Drive and Peace Court

Saturday

8:80 pm, Rock County Health Ctr., Pinehurst Bldg., US 51 N.

JUNEAU

Wednesday

8:55 pm, Closed Step/Disc., Unified Services, 199 Home Road

KENOSHA

Monday

7:95 pm, Closed Step/Topic, Alcohol & Drug Council, 1282-68th

7:86 pm, Open Disc., United Way Building, 1202 66th Street

Tuesday 8:38 pm, Closed Disc., Waybridge House, 518 68th Street

Thursday 18:38 am, 9152 llth Avenue

7:88 pm, Closed, Meridian House, LTD., 6755 14th Avenue

Sunday

8:30 pm, Open Disc., Saint Catherine's Hospital,

3rd Floor North, 3556 7th Avenue

Closed Topic Step/Disc., St. Catherine's Hospital, 3 North 3556 7th Avenue

KEWASKUM

Saturday

7:30 pm, Closed Step/Disc., Exodus House, 1421 Okfond Du Lac

LA CROSSE

Monday

7:00 pm, Topic Disc., Newman Center, 1732 State Street

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Closed, Newman Center, (Basement), 1732 State Street

Saturday

8:00 pm, Last Saturday of Month followed by dance,

Cooley Council Building

Sunday

7:00 pm, Closed Topic, 1831 South Avenue, Lutheran Hospital

Treatment Center

7:00 pm, Topic Disc., Cooley Council Bldg., 921 West Ave So.

MADISON

Monday

7:30 pm, Closed Step Study, Saint Francis House,

1001 University Avenue

7:30 pm, Basic Text Study, Methodist Hospital, 1B Cafeteria.

309 West Washington

Wednesday

6:00 pm, Closed, Methodist Hospital. Rm. 628 lB Cafeteria, 309 West Washington

Thursday

8:00 pm, Alano Club, 511 North Carroll Street

Friday

10:00 am, Open Disc., Alano Club, 511 North Carroll Street

Saturday

7:30 pm, Closed, Methodist Hospital, 1st Basement, Dining Room 1, W. Washington & Henry Streets

MANITOWAC

Saturday

7:30 pm, Twin Cities Baptist Church, 630 North 10th Street

Sunday

8:00 pm, Closed Step./Disc., Twin Cities Baptist Church, 630 North 10th

MENASHA

Monday

7:00 pm, Step/Topic, Horizon House, 324 Nicolet Blvd.

8:00 pm, Closed, Horizon House, (Basement) 324 Nicolet Blvd. Thursday

7:30 pm, Step/Disc., Horizon House, 324 Nicolet Blvd.

MENOMONEE FALLS

Thursday

8:00 pm, Closed Step, North West Alano Club, W. 153 N. 8681

Margaret Road

8:00 pm, Closed, Lincoln School Bldg. (WCTI), N. 88 W. 16913

MILWAUKEE

Monday

8:00 pm, Closed, Elmbrook Hospital, 19333 W. North Avenue

8:00 pm, Closed, Genesis House, 3034 W. Winconsin Avenue 8:30 pm, Closed, 2603 North 3rd

Tuesday

7:30 pm, Inner City Council on Alcohol, 3882 North Teutonia

7:30 pm, Young Peoples Mtg., Genesis House, 3034 W. Wisconsin

```
Wednesday
```

9:00 am, Veterans Hospital, 5000 West National Avenue,

Hospital Annex, Building #43

7:30 pm, Closed Step Study, De Paul Hospital, Room 2203, 4143 South 13th Street

7:00 pm, Closed, Holy Family Retreat Home, 2436 N. 50th St. Thursday

8:00 pm, St. Anthony Hosp., 1004 N. 10th Street, 4th Floor 8:00 pm, Closed, Friendship Club, 2603 N. 3rd Street

8:00 pm, Our Saviors Lutheran Church, East entrance, 3022 West Wisconsin Avenue

Friday

7:00 pm, Open Spkr./Panel, DePaul Rehabilitation Hospital, 4143 South 13th Street

8:00 pm, RCF Halfway House, 109 East Keefe Avenue

Saturday

11:00 am, Women's, Summerfield, 728 East Juneau

11:00 pm, 4941 South 13th Street #6

11:00 pm, 1002 North Chicago Avenue 12:15 am, 322A North 42nd Street (rear house)

3:00 pm, Closed Disc./Step Study, Village Church, 1108 North Jackson

Sunday

3:00 pm, Closed Step, Genesis House, 3034 W. Wisconsin Ave. 6:30 pm, Closed, 1306 North Marshall St., Church Basement

MILTON

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Saint Mary's Catholic Church, Parkview Drive

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Saint Mary's Catholic Church, Room "A"

MILWAUKEE

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., De Paul Belview, 1904 Avenue

7:30 pm, Closed Disc., Turning Point, 17th and Clybourne

Saturday 12:30 am, Closed Disc., 5335 North 83rd Street

11:00 pm, Closed Disc., 4927 North 74th Street

NARVARINO

Wednesday

8:00 pm, Closed, Navarion Grade School (Kindergarten Room)

OCONOMOWOC

Thursday

8:00 pm, Lake Area Club, Hwy. P&O, 2 minutes off Hwy. 16

(Box 412) Saturday

11:00 am, Lake Area Club, Hwy. P&O, 2 minutes off Hwy. 16 (Box 412)

OSHKOSH

Monday

7:30 pm, Closed Step/Disc., Alano Club, 1311 S. Main Street Friday

7:30 pm, Alano Club, 1311 South Main Street

Sunday

10:30 am, Closed, Terra House, 105 Josslyn

PORTAGE

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Alano Club, 1303 Waunona Terrace Friday

8:00 pm, Alano Club, 1303 Waunona Terrace

PORT WASHINGTON

Thursday

8:00 pm, Saint Alphonus Hospital, 743 North Montgomery

Saturday 7:30 pm, 321 West Grand Avenue

PRAIRIE

Saturday

7:00 pm, Closed and Open, 619 South Wacouta Avenue

RACINE

Wednesday

6:30 pm, Closed Step Study, Unitarian Church, 635 College Avenue

3:00 pm, Open Disc., A-Center, 2000 Domiak

RICHLAND CENTER

Friday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., 929 West Seminary Apt. 4

SHEBOYGAN

Tuesday

7:00 pm, Closed, 630 Ontaria Ave., Entrance behind Rectory, rear of Church

Priday

8:00 pm, Closed Disc., Sheboygan Memorial Hospital, South Conference Room, 2629 N. 7th Street

TOMAHAWK

Saturday

8:00 pm, Open Disc., Sacred Heart Hospital, 216 N. 7th Ave.

TWIN LAKES

Thursday

7:00 pm, Open Disc., St. John's Church, Holy Hill Rd, Rm. 4

WATERTOWN

Sunday

6:00 pm, 214 Market Street

WAUKESHA Monday

8:00 pm, Open, Waukesha Memorial Hospital, 725 American Ave.

Wednesday

7:00 pm, St. Josephs Catholic Church School, 822 N.E. Avenue

7:00 pm, H&I, Kettle Moraine Outpatient Clinic, 124 West Main Street

Saturday

7:00 pm, 1st Sat. is Open, Alano Club of Waukesha,

318 West Broadway 7:38 pm, Dewey Center, 1220 West Dewey Avenue

WAUPACA

Thursday

8:00 pm, 201 North Main Street

WAUSAU

Wednesday

7:00 pm, Open, 1st Unitarian Church, Grant Street

Friday

7:00 pm, Alano Club, 711 McCllelan

Saturday

7:30 pm, Open Disc., Health Care Center, 1100 Lake View Drive

WAUWATOSA

Tuesday

8:00 pm, Wauwatosa Presbyterian Church, 2360 N. 86th St. Saturday

7:30 pm, Open H&I, Dewey Center, 1220 West Dewey Avenue

WEST ALLIS

Thursday 8:80 pm, Bethany House, 1322 S. 117th St. W., Allis-back door

WINNEBAGO
Thursday
7:98 pm, H&I, Winnebago State Mental Hospital,
Excelsior House-Kempster Hall, 1 East

